

TPL Life Insurance Limited Address: 33-C, Shahbaz Commercial Area, Lane 4, Phase VI, DHA, Karachi - 75500 UAN: +92 21 111-000-330 Email: info@tpllife.com Website: www.tpllife.com



Ultimate Plan - Protection

Dream Big – Achieve Bigger!

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Preamble And Operative Clause	02
Definitions	04
General	09
Free Look Period	10
The Unit Account	11
Benefit Assured	13
Maturity Value	15
Payment Of Premiums	16
Reinstatement	19
Indexation	20
Surrender Value	20
Incontestability	22
Alterations	22
Switching Between Funds	23
Redirection Of Future Premiums	24
Nominee(s)	24
Inadvertent Acceptance Of Premium	24
Power Of Delay Of Cancelation	24
Taxation And Legislation	25
Alteration Of Units	26
Currency	26
Limitation Of Interest	26
Mis-statement Of Age Or Sex	27
Late Settlement Of Claims	27
Change To Standard Policy Conditions	28
Proper Law	28
Fund Rules	28

STANDARD POLICY CONDITIONS (Regular Premium)

PREAMBLE AND OPERATIVE <u>CLAUSE</u>

This life assurance Policy (herein after called the "Policy") is issued by TPL Life Insurance Limited (herein after called "the Company") to the person(s) described in the Policy Schedule as the Policy Owner(s) on the life of the person mentioned therein as the Life Assured.

The proposal, declaration(s), and any statement(s) made by the Policy Owner(s) and Life Assured in connection with this Policy shall be the basis of this contract, which provide that in consideration of receipt and realization of the Premium mentioned in the Policy Schedule by the Company, the Policy shall be effective as from the Issue Date as mentioned in the Policy Schedule and that the Company will pay to the nominee(s), successor(s) or assignee(s) of the policy owner(s), the specified Benefit Assured on the happening of the event described in the Policy Schedule as the Event Assured Against.

This Policy shall be refundable within the free look period of fourteen (14) days from the Issue Date of the Policy, in accordance with the provisions mentioned in Condition 3 of this Policy Document.

For the purpose of section 16(2) of the Insurance Ordinance 2000, this Policy and the attached Supplementary Contracts, if any, shall be referable to the "Individual Life Unit Linked" Statutory Fund of the Company.

The liability of the Company is at all times subject to the Policy Schedule, Standard Policy Conditions and Fund Rules applicable to this Policy and any special conditions or endorsements issued by the Company and attached to this Policy, all of which are part of the contract evidenced by this Policy.

Signed on behalf and by the Authority, of the Company on the Issue Date stated in the Policy Schedule.

Chief Executive Officer

Authorized Official

Policy Number: _____

Date: _____

1. DEFINITIONS

In any part of the Policy, the Standard Policy Conditions, the Fund Rules and any endorsements any word or expression to which a specified meaning has been attached shall bear such specified meaning wherever it may appear and, where the context so admits the masculine shall include the feminine and vice versa and the singular shall include the plural and vice versa.

Administration Fee means the fee charged in accordance with Condition 4.2(a) to cover expenses associated with the administration of the Policy.

Basic Cash Value means the portion of the Cash Value that is derived from the Basic Premium of the policy. Basic Cash Value does not reflect allocations of Top-up Premiums (as defined in Condition 7.1).

Basic Premium means the Premium allocated to the Unit Account of the Policy. It includes the Premium under any Supplementary Contract attached to this Policy which is provided from the Unit Account. The proportion of the first and subsequent Premiums are to be attributed between Funds specified in the Policy Schedule, subject to Condition 14.

Bid Price on a particular day, for a respective Fund, is the price at which the Company is prepared to cancel Units in respect of that Fund from the Unit Account and transfer Units from/to the Fund on that day in accordance with Condition 13.

Bonus Allocation Percentage is the percentage amount by which Premium Allocation

Percentage exceeds 100%.

Business Day is any day other than a holiday on which banks generally are open for business in Karachi. For the purposes of these Standard Policy Conditions, any notice, instruction, request or Premium received by the Company at an appointed place determined in accordance with Condition 2.4 after 12.00 p.m. on any Business Day will be treated by the Company as being received on the following Business Day.

Cash Value means the aggregate value at Bid Price(s) of Units in the Unit Account of the Policy, on the relevant day to which it applies, determined by multiplying the number of Units in the Unit Account by the applicable Bid Price(s). Note that Cash Value is equal to Basic Cash Value plus Top-up Cash Value.

Commencement Date as specified in the Policy Schedule means the date from which the first Policy Year would commence.

Company means TPL Life Insurance Limited.

Cover Charge means the amount deducted by the Company at the beginning of each Policy Month from the Unit Account as consideration for providing the Benefit Assured under this Policy and under those Supplementary Contracts attached to this Policy which are provided through Unit Deduction.

Free Look Period means the time during which the Policy Owner may return the Policy, subject

to Condition 3, if he is not completely satisfied with these terms and conditions.

Fund means the separate accounts maintained by the Company pursuant to Fund Rules. The Fund certified by the authority as compatible with life insurance schemes, shall be governed by the Fund Rules and by the relevant provisions of Standard Policy Conditions referring to the Fund wheresoever. Each Fund shall be part of the Statutory Fund but each will have a clear and separate account. The Fund(s) to which the Policy is initially referred is specified in the Policy Schedule.

Fund Rules means the rules under which the Fund operates.

Issue Date as specified in the Policy Schedule means the date on which the Policy is issued and would take effect.

Life Assured as specified in the Policy Schedule means the person on whose life the Policy has been issued.

Maturity Date means the date specified in the Policy Schedule as the Maturity Date.

Net Income in respect of a Fund means the interest, dividends, rent or other income received from the underlying assets of the Fund reduced by an amount equal to the tax that would have been levied on the Company had this been the sole Fund of the Company and had there been no expenses.

Nominee means the person(s) who stands designated by the Policy Owner to receive the Benefit Assured under the Policy on the death of the Life Assured.

Offer Price on a particular day, for respective fund, is the price at which the Company is prepared to allocate Units to the Unit Account in respect of the allocable premium attributed to that Fund on that day.

Policy Anniversary is an anniversary of the Commencement Date.

Policy Fee means fee deducted from the Basic Premium before allocation to unit account.

Policy Month means a month commencing on the Commencement Date and thereafter commencing on the corresponding date, or if there is no corresponding date, the last date of each succeeding month.

Policy Schedule means the schedule issued by the Company outlining the main features of the Policy to which it is attached.

Policy Year means a year commencing on the Commencement Date or an anniversary thereof.

Premium is the amount in consideration of which the Policy has been issued. The amount of Premium for the first Policy Year is specified in the Policy Schedule. Subsequent Years' Premium(s) may increase due to Indexation in accordance with Condition 9.

Premium Allocation Percentage is the percentage of premium that will be allocated to the Unit Account at Offer Price.

Statutory Fund means a fund, as defined in Insurance Ordinance 2000, established by the Company in its records to which this Policy and the attached Supplementary Contract(s) shall be referable.

Sum Assured as specified in the Policy Schedule is the amount which represents the Benefit Assured on the date the Policy is issued. The amount of Sum Assured for the first Policy Year is specified in the Policy Schedule. Subsequent Years' Sum Assured may increase due to indexation in accordance with Condition 9.

Sum at Risk, under this Policy, is Sum Assured minus Basic Cash Value subject to the minimum value of zero. Sum at Risk for Supplementary Contract(s) would be dependent on nature of their benefits.

Supplementary Contract means a contract that evidences the attachment of a separate benefit to the Policy in consideration of the additional premium, or in consideration of deduction of Cover Charge from Unit Account of the Policy, by the Company.

Surrender Value means the Cash Value of the Policy determined in accordance with Condition 10.

Top-up Cash Value means the portion of the Cash Value (defined above) that is derived from the Top-up Premiums of the policy (as defined in Condition 7.1). Top-up Cash Value does not reflect

allocations of Basic Premiums.

Unit in respect of each Fund means one of the shares of equal value into which the Fund is notionally divided and, where the context so required, a notional share in the Fund which is allocated to the Unit Account pursuant to Condition 4.

Unit Account means the notional account created by the Company for the Policy in accordance with Condition 4.

Valuation Date in respect of each Fund means a date on which that Fund is valued in accordance with Fund Rules.

2. GENERAL

2.1 Misrepresentation and concealment of material facts

Any deliberate false statement or declaration made by the Life Assured or Policy Owner(s) in connection with the Policy and concealment of information which ought to be made known to the Company shall render the Policy null and void and all Premiums paid under the Policy shall be forfeited by the Company, except as provided in Condition 11.

2.2 Assignment

The Policy may be assigned by the Policy Owner(s) in accordance with Section 71 of the Insurance Ordinance 2000. The Company assumes no responsibility as to the validity, effect and sufficiency of any assignment made by the Policy.

- 2.3 In the event of currency reform or a change in denomination, all amounts shown in the Policy shall be deemed to be converted at the equivalent Rupee Rate published by the State Bank of Pakistan.
- 2.4 Written directions, notifications or requests as provided for the Policy should be given to the Company in the form prescribed by the Company at the Head Office of the Company or at such other place(s) as the Company may from time to time appoint. The Company will not act upon any such instruction, notification or request until it is received at an appointed place.
- 2.5 The Company shall endeavor to facilitate the Policy Owner by communicating with the Policy Owner in a reasonable and efficient manner, in writing or through electronic mail, whenever and wherever possible. However, the Company shall not be liable or responsible in any manner or in any measure whatsoever for any lack of communication or for the Policy Owner's unawareness of or inability to comprehend these Standard Policy Conditions and/or Fund Rules and/or the Criteria for Partial Surrender and/or the Criteria for Switching between Funds and/or any facts of the Policy which the Policy Owner ought to be aware of.

3. FREE LOOK PERIOD

The Policy Owner can return the Policy for a refund of Premium and cancel this Policy if he is not satisfied with these terms and conditions. The Company will refund the Premium if the written request for cancellation is received within fourteen (14) days of the Issue Date of this Policy. The Company reserves the right to deduct the expenses incurred on medical examination(s) of the Life Assured in connection with the issuance of this Policy.

4. THE UNIT ACCOUNT

At the Issue Date of the Policy, the Company shall notionally create the Unit Account of the Policy, which would take effect from the Commencement Date. The Unit Account shall operate as follows:

4.1 On receipt or realization by the Company of the Premium tendered by the Policy Owner(s) towards issuance or renewal of the Policy, the Company shall allocate to the Unit Account, an appropriate number of Units from the allocable premium at Offer Price(s). The Offer Price in respect of the Fund will be the price prevalent on the date of allocation of Premium.

The allocable premium shall be determined by applying the premium allocation percentage, as specified in the Policy Schedule, to the Basic Premium after deduction of Policy Fee, if any. The allocable premium shall be assigned to each Fund in accordance with the applicable split of allocable premium on that particular day. The date of allocation of Premium shall be the Issue Date. However, in case of renewal of the Policy, the date of allocation of Premium shall be the date of realization of Premium.

Bonus Allocation

Any premium allocation percentage above 100% will be referred to as bonus allocation and is subject to the following conditions:

1) All premiums prior to the premium where bonus allocation is payable have been paid

STANDARD POLICY CONDITIONS (Regular Premium)

within their respective grace periods

- 2) There have been no partial surrenders of the policy prior to the year in which bonus allocation is being made
- 3) There has been no alteration to the premium prior to the year in which bonus allocation is being made
- 4.2 For each Policy Month, the following shall be canceled from the Basic Cash Value of the Unit Account at the beginning of that Policy Month:
 - a. An appropriate number of Units having cash value equal to the Administration Fee for the relevant Policy Month. For this purpose, Administration Fee shall be attributed to each Fund in proportion of the Basic Cash Values of each Fund. The cash value used for this purpose shall be the cash value as on day the Units are canceled. The appropriate number of Units shall be determined by dividing the Administration Fee for the month by the Bid Price(s) on the day the Units are canceled.

The amount of Administration Fee shall be determined and may be altered by the Company from time to time.

b. An appropriate number of Units having cash value equal to the Cover Charge for the relevant Policy Month. The Cover Charge for the Policy Month shall be calculated by applying different charge rates for the month to the Sum at Risk of this Policy and the Sum at Risk of the Supplementary Contract attached to this Policy. The charge rates represent the cost per thousand of the Sum at Risk of the Benefit Assured, provided to

the Life Assured as determined by the Company under this Policy and under attached Supplementary Contract. For this purpose, Cover Charge shall be attributed to each Fund in proportion of the Basic Cash Values of each Fund. The cash value used for this purpose shall be the cash value as on day the Units are canceled.

For the purpose of Conditions 4.2(a) and 4.2(b), the Bid Price in respect of all relevant Funds will be that determined on the first day of each Policy Month unless that day is not a Business Day, in which case, such Bid Price(s) shall be determined on the following Business Day.

5. BENEFIT ASSURED

For the purpose of this Policy, Benefit Assured is "higher of Sum Assured or Basic Cash Value" plus "Top-up Cash Value" that shall be payable on death of the Life Assured, provided the death of Life Assured occurs during the tenancy of the Policy before its Maturity Date and Policy does not stand terminated or lapsed under any terms and conditions of this Policy on the date of death of the Life Assured.

The Bid Price(s) used to determine the Basic Cash Value and Top-up Cash Value for the purpose of Benefit Assured is that determined on the date of death of the life Assured. However, the Company has the right to use the Units and the corresponding Cash Value as on the first Business Day following receipt by the Company of the written notification of the death of the Life Assured.

The Benefit Assured is payable once only upon the acceptance by the Company of the happening of the death of the Life Assured in respect of which a claim is duly made and admitted by the

Company, whereupon all Units allocated to the Policy will be canceled and the Policy shall terminate.

5.1 Entitlement to Benefit Assured

Entitlement of this benefit will arise on the death of the Life Assured before the Maturity Date of the Policy.

5.2 Exclusions

If death occurs in the following instances then the Benefit Assured will be reduced to Basic Cash Value plus Top-up Cash Value.

- a. If death of the Life Assured results directly or indirectly from suicide occurring during the first 13 months from the Issue Date, Date of Reinstatement, Date of Alteration/Enhancement of benefits provided under the Policy and/or change in Premium payment mode, whichever comes later, the benefit payable shall, contrary to the provisions of Condition 5, be limited to the Cash Value, if any.
- b. In case Condition 5.2.(a) is not applicable, but the death of the Life Assured results directly or indirectly from suicide occurring during the first 13 months from the Date of Alteration/Enhancement of benefit provided under the Policy and/or change in premium payment mode, Company has the right to reduce the benefit to the amount that would have been payable if the alteration/enhancement of benefit under the Policy and/or

change in premium payment mode had not been made.

- c. If death of the Life Assured results directly or indirectly by execution of a judicial capital sentence occurring during the first 13 months from the Issue Date, Date of Reinstatement, Date of Alteration/Enhancement of benefits provided under the Policy and/or change in Premium payment mode, whichever comes later, the benefit payable shall, contrary to the provisions of Condition 5, be limited to the Cash Value, if any.
- d. If death of the Life Assured results directly or indirectly by a crime or an intentional offence occurring during the first 13 months from the Issue Date, Date of Reinstatement, Date of Alteration/Enhancement of benefits provided under the Policy and/or change in Premium payment mode, whichever comes later, of which the insured was the perpetrator or co-perpetrator, the benefit payable shall, contrary to the provisions of Condition 5, be limited to the Cash Value, if any.

6. MATURITY VALUE

At the Maturity Date, the Policy shall terminate for its Cash Value, if any, as determined in accordance with Condition 10.

7. PAYMENT OF PREMIUMS

Renewal Premiums must be paid, at the frequency stated in the Policy Schedule. The period of grace allowed for the payment of each Premium shall be thirty (30) days from the date the Premium is due. Payment of the Premium due shall be construed as having been paid to the Company when the whole of the Premium is received by the Company or if paid other than in cash, realized in the accounts of the Company. In case of death of the Life Assured during the grace period, any unpaid Premium for that Policy Year shall be deducted from the amount otherwise payable by the Company.

7.1 Top-up Premium

Top-up Premiums may be paid at any time to secure additional Units under the Unit Account provided these do not fall below the current minimum specified by the Company. Top-up Premium shall be transferred to each Fund in accordance with applicable split of allocable premium on that particular day, at the Offer Price(s) prevalent on the date when the payment of Top-up Premium is realized in Company's account. The payment of Top-up Premium will have no effect on the contractual position of the regular renewal Premiums due under the Policy. The Company may at its discretion disallow any such Top-up Premium, if the Company has reason to believe that the Top-up Premium is detrimental to the business interests of the Company.

7.2 Lapse Due to Non-payment of Premium

The Policy would lapse if during the first 24 Policy Months, any renewal Premium due under the Policy is not paid by the due date or within the period of grace allowed for payment of the Premium. Once the policy is lapsed, only the Top-up Cash Value is payable.

7.3 Non-forfeiture Provisions

After the Policy has been in force for two years from the Commencement Date, if a Premium is not paid on the due date of the Premium, the Policy will be maintained in force for the Benefit Assured, for a maximum period of two months from the due date of first unpaid Premium. The first month is the grace period and the second month is the period in which the client will decide which non-forfeiture option to choose (options and conditions are mentioned below). In these two months, the Benefit Assured shall be so maintained by canceling Units from the Unit Account corresponding to the Basic Cash Value to meet the Administration Fee and the Cover Charge at the beginning of each Policy Month, commencing from the due date of the first unpaid Premium.

At the beginning of each Policy Month, if the Basic Cash Value of Units allocated to the Unit Account is insufficient to meet the Cover Charge and Administration Fee for that Policy Month, then the Policy will lapse with value equal to the Top-up Cash Value at the beginning of that Policy Month.

STANDARD POLICY CONDITIONS (Regular Premium)

At the end of one month (grace period) of the two month period referred to above, if the Basic Cash Value in the Unit Account is less than the Company's minimum requirements (stated in the Policy Schedule) for conversion to the options mentioned below, the Cash Value, if any, will be payable, subject to Condition 17 and the Policy will be terminated. The Bid Price(s) to determine the Cash Value for the purpose of this condition will be that determined on the day that the one month has elapsed.

If however, the Basic Cash Value is greater than the minimum requirement referred to above, the two options below will be available to the policyholder:

Option A: The Policy will be converted to a paid-up assurance whereby the Benefit Assured would continue to be maintained, as long as the Basic Cash Value in the Unit Account is sufficient to meet the ongoing monthly Administration Fee and Cover Charge, otherwise, the Policy would lapse with value equal to Top-up Cash Value. Under this option, the Benefit Assured is payable at the death of the Life Assured. At Maturity Date, Maturity Value shall be determined in accordance with Condition 6.

Option B: In exercise of this Option B, the Sum Assured of the Policy will be reduced to zero and the Policy will be maintained for the Unit Account only. In that case, the Cover Charge will not be deducted and Units will only be canceled from the Basic Cash Value to meet the Administration Fee. The amount payable at the death of the Life Assured shall be limited to the Cash Value, if any, in the Unit Account of the Policy. At Maturity Date, Maturity Value shall be determined in accordance with Condition 6.

These options will be communicated to the policyholder one month (grace period) after the due date of the unpaid renewal premium. The policyholder will have fifteen (15) days to select an option. If an option is not selected, then Option A will be implemented by the Company at the end of the two months of the due date of the unpaid premium.

7.4 Further Non-forfeiture Provisions

If at any point during the term of the policy if premiums have been paid on time within their respective grace periods and the cash value of the Unit Account is not sufficient to pay charges stated in Condition 4.2, the policy will remain in force and these charges will be deducted when the cash value becomes available in the future. The Benefit Assured will continue to be maintained in this period.

8. REINSTATEMENT

Once the Policy goes into non-forfeiture, the Policy may be reinstated at the Company's discretion if requested by the Policy Owner, provided proof of continued insurability of the Life Assured, as required by the Company is received and accepted by the Company. The Reinstatement would be subject to receipt in full by the Company, of all Premiums due under the Policy and acceptance by the Policy Owner of revised terms and conditions specified by the Company.

STANDARD POLICY CONDITIONS (Regular Premium)

9. INDEXATION

The Premium payable and the Sum Assured will be increased on each Policy Anniversary by a rate of Indexation applicable on that date as stated in the Policy Schedule.

The above Indexation provision on the Sum Assured would continue to apply even if the Policy were to be rendered paid-up in accordance with Option A under Condition 7.3 of the Standard Policy Conditions.

Indexation on Premium as well as Sum Assured may be stopped or started at any policy anniversary. The policyholder will have to inform the Company of any change in these options at least fifteen (15) days before the policy anniversary.

10. SURRENDER VALUE

In the first two years of the policy, the Surrender Value is equal to 100% of Top-up Cash Value and 0% of Basic Cash Value (which means that the Basic Cash Value cannot be surrendered in the first two policy years). Thereafter, subject to Condition 17, the Surrender Value will be equal to the Basic Cash Value plus Top-up Cash Value of the Units available in the Unit Account on the relevant day less any surrender charges stated in the Policy Schedule.

After the Policy has acquired a Surrender Value, the Policy Owner could ask, in writing, for complete or partial surrender of the Policy. The Company in exercise of its right to conserve the

Policy could ask the Policy Owner to reconsider the request for surrender. The Policy would be surrendered if either, the Policy Owner confirms in writing his request to surrender the Policy, or, the Policy Owner does not withdraw in writing the surrender request within thirty (30) days from the date the surrender request was initiated.

In case of complete surrender, the Surrender Value shall be paid to the Policy Owner and the Policy shall terminate without value.

In the first two years of the policy partial surrender of Basic Cash Value is not allowed. In subsequent years, in case of partial surrender of Basic Cash Value, the partial Surrender Value will be equal to the cash value of the Units in the Unit Accounts being surrendered on the relevant day less any surrender charges stated in the Policy Schedule. The Company will reduce the Benefit Assured by the amount of partial surrender to maintain the Sum at Risk. Partial Surrenders are attributed to each fund in proportion of the Basic Cash Value of each Fund on a particular date. The maximum and minimum limits of the amount of cash value that can be partially surrendered and the number of times this can be done is determined and may be changed by the Company from time to time. The latest policy in this regard will be stated in the Policy Schedule. If the policy is changed at any time in the future after policy issuance the policyholder will be informed of this change.

Partial surrender of Top-up Cash Value is allowed in all policy years. In case of partial surrender of Top-up Cash Value, the partial Surrender Value will be equal to the cash value of the Units in the Unit Accounts being surrendered on the relevant day less any surrender charges stated in the Policy Schedule. Partial Surrenders are attributed to each fund in proportion of the Top-up Cash

STANDARD POLICY CONDITIONS (Regular Premium)

Value of each Fund on a particular date. The maximum and minimum limits of the amount of cash value that can be partially surrendered and the number of times this can be done is determined and may be changed by the Company from time to time. The latest policy in this regard will be stated in the Policy Schedule. If the policy is changed at any time in the future after policy issuance the policyholder will be informed of this change.

The Bid Price(s) to calculate the cash value of the Units for this condition will be determined on the day of surrender or partial surrender of the Policy, as the case may be.

11. INCONTESTABILITY

After the Policy has been in force for two (2) complete Policy Years from the later of the date of issuance, reinstatement, enhancement or alteration in premium payment mode of the Policy, no representation made in the proposal for insurance, or in any other document leading to the issuance, reinstatement, enhancement for change in premium payment mode shall be called in question or shall constitute a cause or rescinding the Policy, except that a willful misstatement of material fact(s) which was knowingly made to the Company, and was relied upon by the Company, shall make the Policy voidable at the option of the Company.

12. ALTERATIONS

The Policy may be altered for Sum Assured, Premium, Premium Payment Mode or any other parameter of the Policy at the Company's discretion if requested by the Policy Owner in writing;

the alteration would be made according to the terms and conditions as specified by the Company and subject to the evidence of insurability, which the Company may require.

Any alteration to the Policy parameters will take effect either from the next policy month or the next policy anniversary. The date of effect will be clearly stated in the endorsement evidencing the alteration.

13. SWITCHING BETWEEN FUNDS

During the tenancy of the Policy, the Policy Owner has the option of transferring and/or apportioning the Cash Value of the Unit Account of the Policy between Funds maintained by the Company, provided such requests meet the Company's criteria specifically framed and separately communicated for such purpose. The Company may at its discretion amend such criteria or disallow the Policy Owner's request, if the Company has reason to believe that the requested transfer and/or apportionment does not meet prescribed criteria or is detrimental to the business Interests of the Company.

The Company may charge a fee when this option is exercised by the Policy Owner depending on the terms and conditions determined by the Company in respect of Switching between Funds at the time the option is exercised.

14. REDIRECTION OF FUTURE PREMIUMS

Redirection of future allocable premiums between specific Funds maintained by the Company is not allowed. Only the entire current cash value of the Unit Account can be reallocated between Funds as mentioned in Condition 13.

15. NOMINEE(S)

The Policy Owner may designate and change the nominee(s) under the Policy. The Benefit Assured under this Policy, in case of death of the Life Assured, shall be payable in equal shares to the surviving nominee(s) if more than one have been designated, unless otherwise provided.

16. INADVERTENT ACCEPTANCE OF PREMIUM

The inadvertent acceptance by the Company, of any Premium or part thereof, when no longer due will not constitute a waiver of any of these Standard Policy Conditions and the amount in question shall be refunded.

17. POWER OF DELAY OF CANCELLATION

For the purposes of Conditions 7 and 10, the Company shall have the right upon giving notice in writing to the person who in the opinion of the Company holds legal title to the Policy, to delay any cancellation or allocation of Units, and both the determination of the amount of and the making of

any consequent payment under the Policy for a period of up to six months.

18. TAXATION AND LEGISLATION

- 18.1 The Company shall be entitled to make such deductions (of actual or estimated amounts) which, in the opinion of the Company, are appropriate from any of the benefits receivable under the Policy on account of any tax, duty, levy or other imposition which may from time to time be imposed by any legislation, order, regulation or otherwise upon the Company or upon the payees and for which the Company may be liable to account in respect of the provision of any of the aforesaid benefits to the payees.
- 18.2 In the event of any change in taxation becoming effective after the Commencement Date in relation either to the Company or the benefits referred to in 18.1 above in respect of which in the opinion of the Company a deduction by the Company should be permitted but which is not so permitted by these Conditions, such modification of these Conditions shall be made by the Company and notified to the person who in the opinion of the Company holds legal title to the Policy as the Company shall consider requisite to take account of such change.
- 18.3 Should there be any change in the law or taxation practice affecting the Policy or the Fund or should the right of the Company to invest in assets of its own choosing be affected by legislation or otherwise or should there be a change in circumstances which in the opinion of the Company renders it impractical or impossible to give full effect to all of these Standard Policy Conditions, these Standard Policy Conditions and the benefits conferred by the Policy

may be varied by the Company in such manner as the Company deems appropriate to enable these Conditions to take effect as nearly as possible.

19. ALTERATION OF UNITS

If at any time Units are consolidated or subdivided or any other change is made in the Units which in the opinion of the Company requires any change in the Units at that time allocated to the Unit Account, such alteration as the Company thinks appropriate shall be made in such Units so as to reflect the consolidation, sub-division or change, as the case may be, and notified to the person who in the opinion of the Company holds legal title to the Policy.

20. CURRENCY

Unless it is otherwise provided for by the Policy Schedule, all benefits and Premiums under the Policy are payable at the Head Office of the Company for the time being, in the currency of Pakistan.

21. LIMITATION OF INTEREST

The allocation of Units to the Unit Accounts shall be notional only and shall operate solely for the purpose of determining the value of benefits under the Policy. The assets of the Funds shall remain the property of the Company at all times. Accordingly, the Policy does not confer any title to or any

beneficial interest in any investments, Units, cash or other assets of the Company.

22. MISSTATEMENT OF AGE OR SEX

Any misstatement of age or sex of the Life Assured shall be rectified by making an equitable adjustment to either the benefits and/or the Premiums under the Policy. Provided that if the age of the Life Assured at the Commencement Date is lower than the minimum entry age or higher than the maximum entry age at which the Company writes the Policy or if the age at maturity is lower than the minimum maturity age or higher than the maximum maturity age allowed by the Company under the Policy, then the Policy would be void from its inception.

23. LATE SETTLEMENT OF CLAIMS

Where payment on Policy becomes due and person entitled thereto has complied with all the requirements, including the filing of complete papers, for claiming the payment, the Company shall, if it fails to make payments within a period of ninety (90) days from which the payment becomes due or the date on which claimant complies the requirements, whichever is later, pay as liquidity damages a sum calculated in accordance with Section 118(2) of Insurance Ordinance 2000 on the amount so payable provided that such failure was due to the circumstances not beyond the control of the Company.

24. CHANGE TO STANDARD POLICY CONDITIONS

None of these Standard Policy Conditions may be waived or modified except by an endorsement issued by the Company and signed by an authorized official thereof, except where otherwise provided for in these Standard Policy Conditions.

25. PROPER LAW

Unless it is otherwise provided for, the Policy, the Policy Schedule, these Standard Policy Conditions, the Fund Rules and any endorsements shall be construed in accordance with and governed by the law of Islamic Republic of Pakistan.

26. FUND RULES

Fund Rules explain the method of valuation of Fund(s) maintained by the Company and form part of the Policy Document to which they are attached. The Fund(s) to which a Policy is initially assigned to is mentioned in the Policy Schedule.

1. Fund Separation

Each Fund shall be separate and identifiable with its own assets.

The Target Asset Mix of funds is attached with this document.

2. Net Asset Value

The Net Asset Value of a Fund on a Valuation Date is based on net asset value after accounting for charges and purchase and sale costs. It is calculated by the Company on the date in question by reference to the Valuation of Assets of the Fund in accordance with Fund Rule 5 and Permitted Deductions from the Fund in accordance with Fund Rule 6.

The Company shall use a Forward Pricing Methodology to determine the Net Asset Value of the Fund. Unit creation and cancellation requests which occur between two Valuation dates shall be held in abeyance until the next Valuation date i.e. the unit price (Bid Price or Offer price) at which the transaction will be carried out, will be determined at the end of the Valuation Date.

3. Bid Price

The Bid Price for a Unit in the Fund shall be determined on daily basis by dividing the Net Asset Value of the Fund by the number of Units in issue, the result being rounded to the nearest fourth decimal place in accordance with the provisions of Unit linked Product and Fund Rules, 2015.

4. Offer Price

The Offer for a Unit in the Fund shall be determined on daily basis. The Offer price shall be determined by increasing the Bid Price by an Initial Service Charge/Bid Offer Spread (i.e. multiplying it by "100%/(100% - Bid Offer Spread)") with the result being rounded to the nearest fourth decimal place in accordance with the provisions of Unit Linked Product and Fund Rules, 2015.

The amount of the Bid Offer Spread will be stated in the Policy Schedule.

5. Valuation of Assets

The Valuation of each Fund will be undertaken on each Business Day by the Company.

The following basis for valuing various assets shall be followed when determining the Net Asset Value of the Fund:

i. Where the assets of the Fund are quoted securities on a recognized stock exchange the market dealing prices will be determined by reference to the recognized official list of market dealing prices published by that stock exchange at last closing on the Valuation Date of the Fund(s). If such exchange is not open on such date, then at its last sale price on the next preceding date on which such exchange was open and if no sale is reported for such date, the security shall be valued at an amount not higher than the closing asked price nor lower than the closing bid price.

- ii. Where the assets of the Fund are units of a recognized Shariah Compliant Investment Fund the market dealing prices will be determined by reference to the latest market dealing price quoted by the Managers of the Investment Fund at the time of Valuation of the Fund.
- iii. An investment purchased and awaiting payment against delivery shall be included for valuation purposes as a security held and the cash balance of the Fund(s) shall be adjusted to reflect the purchase price, including brokers' commission and other expenses incurred in the purchase thereof but not disbursed as of Valuation Date of the Fund(s).
- iv. An investment sold but not delivered pending receipt of proceeds shall be valued at the net sale price. Such an investment will continue to be shown as held by the Fund(s) but the value shall be taken as equal to the net sale proceeds.
- v. A government fixed income security for which there is no secondary market shall be valued so as to recognize a uniform return from the time of acquisition to maturity.
- vi. Where assets of the Fund(s) are securities upon which dividends, bonuses or rights have been declared but the securities have been valued ex-dividend, ex-bonus or ex-rights as the case may be, the value of any dividends, bonus, shares or rights which may have been declared but not received by the Fund(s) as of the close of business on the Valuation Date shall be included as assets of the Fund(s).

- vii. A security not listed or quoted on a stock exchange shall be valued at investment price or its breakup value as per last audited accounts, whichever is lower.
- viii. Income accrued on any Fixed Income Security in the Fund(s) shall be included as an asset of the Fund(s) if such accrued income has not otherwise been included in the valuation of the security.
- ix. Any other accrued income up to the Valuation Date shall also be included in the assets.
- x. Any liabilities, expenses, taxes and other charges due or accrued up to the Valuation Date of the Fund which are chargeable in accordance to the Unit linked Product and Fund Rules, 2015 shall be deducted from the value of the assets of the Fund(s).
- xi. The Company can smooth the effect of any change in the market values of assets of the Fund over an appropriate period decided by the Company and approved by the Commission.
- 6. Permitted Expenses/Deductions From Funds and Fund Related Charges

The Company shall have the power to deduct from each Fund the following:

i. Investment Management Fee of 1 .5% p.a. deducted on each Valuation Date of the Fund.

- ii. An Initial Service Charge/Bid Offer spread of a maximum of 5% being the difference between the Offer Price at which units are created against allocable premium (as mentioned under Condition 4.1 of the Policy Document and Condition 7 of the Fund Rules) and the Bid Price at which units are canceled from the Fund.
- iii. Tax that has been or will be paid on profits, dividends, rent or other income arising from the underlying assets of the Fund together with any corporation tax, capital gains tax, value added tax, development tax, statutory levy, any other tax, duty, levy or imposition which may be imposed by any legislation, order, regulation, or otherwise and is not otherwise taken into account and which in the opinion of the Appointed Actuary is a liability actual or potential on the Fund.
- iv. Expenses in connection with valuation, maintenance, and management of the Fund together with any other expense which in the opinion of the Appointed Actuary is incurred in the running of the Fund and is liability on the Fund and is not otherwise taken into account.
- v. Expenses in connection with the acquisition or sale of investments, including brokerage costs, any related taxes/government levies and bank charges.
- vi. Costs paid to a third party directly related to collection of investment income as well as any non-recoverable taxes or other levies on investment income.
- vii. Provision for or write off of any asset.

viii. Custodian charges.

7. Creation and Cancellation of Units

Units may only be created in any Fund when assets equal in value to the number of Units created are added to Fund. Units are created against allocable premium (as mentioned under Condition 4.1 of the Policy Document) at the Offer Price. For the purpose of this Rule the value of assets added to the Fund shall not be less than the product of:

- i. The number of Units being created; and
- ii. The Bid Price on the Valuation Date.

Conversely except as provided for by Fund Rule 6, assets may only be withdrawn from the Fund if Units equal in value to the value of such assets are canceled. For the purpose of this Rule the value of assets withdrawn from the Fund shall not be greater than the product of:

- i. The number of Units being canceled; and
- ii. The Bid Price on the Valuation Date.
- 8. Application of Net Income

The Net Income attributable to any Fund shall be added to the Fund and shall be incorporated so as to reflect increase in the value of each existing Unit.

9. Limitation of Interest

All listed securities shall be held in accounts held by the Company with the Central Depository Company and in sub-accounts designated for each Fund. Investments in government securities shall be held in an IPS account of the Company.

10. Changes to Rules

None of these Fund Rules may be waived or modified except by an Endorsement issued by the Company and signed by an authorized official thereof, except where otherwise provided for in these Fund Rules. The Company has the right to review the Fund Related Charges levied in line with Condition 6 of these Fund Rules, subject to the approval of the Appointed Actuary and in accordance with the Rules prescribed by the Commission.

Should there be any change in the Law or taxation practice affecting the Policy or the Funds or should the right of the Company to invest in assets of its own choosing (as approved by the Appointed Actuary) be affected by legislation or otherwise or should there be a change in circumstances which, in the opinion of the Company, renders it impractical or impossible to give full effect to all these Fund Rules, these Fund Rules and the benefits conferred thereby may be varied by the Company (as approved by the Appointed Actuary) in a manner deemed appropriate to enable these Rules to take effect.

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

- vii۔ کسی ا ثاثے کی فراہمی یابے دخلی
 - viii۔ تحویل کے چارجز
 - 7_ يۇش كاجمع بونايامنسوخى

یوٹٹ کسی بھی فنڈ میں صرف تب ہی جمع ہو سکتے ہیں جب جمع ہونے والے یوٹس کی تعداد کے برابر قیمت کے اثاثے فنڈ میں جمع کئے جا کمیں۔ یوٹٹ مختص کردہ پریمیز (جس طرح پالیسی کی دستاویز کی شرط 4.1 میں بیان کیا گیاہے) کیلئے آفر پرائس پرجمع کئے جاتے ہیں۔اس قاعدےکے تحت فنڈ میں جمع کئے جانے والے اثاثوں کی قیمت ، روڈ کٹ کی قیمت سے زمادہ نہیں ہوگی۔

- i۔ جمع ہونے والے یونٹس کی تعداد 'اور
 - ii- تاريخ تخمينه پرېد پرائس

ماسوائے اس کے جوفنڈ کے قاعدے6 میں بیان کیا گیاہے،ا ثاثے فنڈ سےصرف اسی صورت میں نکالے جاسکتے ہیں اگریغٹس کی قیمت منسوخ کئے جانے والےا ثانوُں کی قیمت کے برابر ہواس قاعدے کے تحت فنڈ سے نکالے جانے والےا ثانوُں کی قیمت پروڈ کٹ کی قیمت سے زیادہ نہیں ہوگی:

> i۔ منسوخ کئے جانے والے یونٹس کی تعداد ؛ اور ii۔ تاریخ تخمینہ پر بڑ پرائس

8۔ خالص آمدنی کی درخواست

کسی فنڈ سے منسوب خالص آمد نی فنڈ میں شامل کی جائے گی تا کہ وہ موجودہ یونٹ کی قیمت میں اضافہ پراثر انداز ہو۔

9_ سودکر

تمام لسط سیکیو ریٹیز کمپنی کےاکاؤنٹ میں سینٹرل ڈپازٹری کمپنی کے ساتھ رکھی جا ئیں گی اور ہرفنڈ کیلئے ذیلی اکاؤنٹس تفویض کئے جا ئیں گے۔حکومتی سیکیو ریٹیز میں انویسٹمٹنس کمپنی کے ۱۱PS کاؤنٹ میں رکھی جائے گی۔

10- قواعد ميں تبديلي

فنڈ کے ان قواعد میں سے کوئی معاف یا تبدیل نہیں کیا جا سکتا ماسوائے بعداز ان کمپنی کی جانب سے کسی توثیق اور اس پرمجاز آفیشل کے دستخط کے اور ، ماسوائے اس کے جہاں ان فنڈ کے قواعد میں اس کے برعکس کہا گیا ہے ۔ کمپنی فنڈ کے قواعد کی شرط 6 کے مطابق ،مقرر کردہ ایکچوری کی منظوری سے مشروط اور کمیشن کے تبح بز کر دہ قواعد کے مطابق فنڈ سے متعلقہ چار جز پر نظر ثانی کاحق رکھتی ہے۔

اگرقانون یائیکس بے عمل میں کوئی تبدیلی پالیسی یافنڈ پراثر اندازہویا قانون سازی ہے یاکسی اورطرح کمپنی کے اپنی مرضی ہے(جیسا کہ مقرر کردہ ایکچ ری نے منظور کیا ہو)حصص میں سر مایہ کاری کاحق متاثر ہو، یا کوئی ایسی صورتحال پیدا ہوجائے جس میں کمپنی کے مطابق فنڈ کے قواعد کا پوری طرح اطلاق ناممکن یا غیر افادی ہوتوان قواعد کو ہرمکن حد مؤثر بنانے کے لئے جیسے وہ مناسب تصور کر ہے تبدیل (مقر کر دہ ایکچ ری کی منظوری ہے) کر سکتی ہے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

- vii اسٹاک ایکیچنج کی فہرست میں شامل نہ ہونے والی سکیو ریٹیز کی ویلیوانویسٹمنٹ کی قیمت یا آخری آڈٹ شدہ اکا دُنٹس کے مطابق اس کی بریک اپ ویلیو کے مطابق (جوبھی کم ہو)لگائی جائے گی۔
- viii فنڈ میں موجود کسی فکسڈ انکم سیکیو ریٹی پر حاصل آمدنی فنڈ کے اثاثوں میں شامل کی جائے گی اگر بیرحاصل آمدنی کسی اورطرح سیکیو ریٹ بے تخیینے میں شامل نہیں۔
 - ix تخمینے کی تاریخ تک دیگر حاصل آمدنی بھی فنڈ کے اثاثوں میں شامل ہوگی۔
- × فنڈ کے تخمینے کی تاریخ تک واجب الا دایا جمع شدہ کوئی واجبات ، اخراجات ، ٹسیسز اور دیگر چار جز ، یا محصلہ جو یونٹ کنکڈ پروڈ کٹ اور فنڈ رُولز 2015 کے مطابق ، قابل وصولی ہوں ، فنڈ کے اثاثوں کی قیمت سے منہا کئے جائیں گے۔
- xi. سسمپنی فنڈ کے اثاثوں کی مارکیٹ ویلیوز میں کسی تبدیلی کے اثرات میں مخصوص مدت کے لئے نرمی کر سکتی ہے جو کمپنی کی جانب سے طے شدہ ااور کمیشن کی جانب سے منظور شدہ ہو۔
 - 6۔ اجازت شدہ اخراجات/ فنڈ زاور فنڈ زسے متعلقہ اخراجات سے کٹوتی کمپنی ہر فنڈ سے مندرجہ ذیل منہا کرنے کی مجاز ہے:
 - i- فنڈ کی ہر تخمینے کی تاریخ پر %1.5 سالا ندانویسٹمنٹ مینجمنٹ کی کٹو تی۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

- ii۔ ابتدائی سروس چارج/بڈ آفراسپریڈکازیادہ سے زیادہ 5% جو آفر پرائس، جس پر مختص شدہ پر سیمیم (جو پالیسی کی دستاویز کی شرائط نمبر 4.1 اور فنڈ کے قواعد کی شرط 7 میں بیان کیا گیا ہے) کیلئے نوٹس جنع کئے جاتے ہیں اور بڈ پرائس جس پر فنڈ سے نوٹس منسوخ کئے جاتے ہیں، کا درمیانی فرق ہے۔
- iii۔ فنڈ کے بنیادی اٹا ثوں سے حاصل ہونے والے منافع ، ڈیویڈینڈز، کرائے اور دیگر آمدنی پر دیا اور دیا جانے والاقیکس بسمح کوئی کار پوریشن نئیس ، کیپٹل گین ٹیکس ، ویلیوایڈ ڈئیکس ، ڈیویلپہنٹ ٹیکس ، قانونی محصولات ، کوئی دیگر ٹیکس ، ڈیوٹی مجصولات یا دیگر نفاذ جو کسی قانونی ، جکم ، ضابطے یا کسی دوسر می طرح عائد ہواور جس کا انداز ہ نہ لگایا گیا ہواور جو مقرر کر دہا کیچ رمی سے مطابق فنڈ کی حقیق یا امکانی ذ مہداری ہو۔
- iv۔ فنڈ کے تخمینے مینٹینس اور مینجمنٹ کے حوالے سے ہونے والے اخراجات بمع وہ جو مقرر کردہ ایکچو ری کے مطابق فنڈ جاری رکھنے کے نیتیج میں برداشت کرنے پڑیں اور فنڈ کی ذمہ داری ہوں اور جن کا اندازہ نہ لگایا گیا ہو۔
- ۷۔ سرمایہ کاری کی فروخت یا حصول کے حوالے سے ہونے والے اخراجات ، پشمول بروکر بنج لاگت ،کوئی متعلقہ سیسز/حکومتی چارجز اور بینک چارجز۔
- vi۔ سرمایہ کاری کی آمدنی کے حصول کیلئے براہ راست تھرڈ پارٹی کوادا کی جانے والی لاکتیں اورسر مایہ کاری پرکوئی شیسزیا دیگر محصولات جو وصول نہیں کئے گئے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)

4۔ آفر پر اُس

فنڈیس موجود یونٹ کی آفر کالغین روزانہ کی بنیاد پر کیا جائزگا۔ آفر پرائس کالغین بڈ پرائس کوابندائی سروس چارج/ بڈ آفرا سپریڈیعنی ('' Bid - %100 ((Offer Spread) / %100'' سے ضرب کرکے)اور یونٹ لنکڈ پروڈ کٹ اورفنڈ ڑولز،2015 کے مطابق ، نتائج کوفریب ترین چو تھے اعشار میہ پر راؤنڈ کر کے کیا جاتا ہے۔

بڈ آفراسپریڈ کی رقم پالیسی شیڈول میں بیان کی جائے گی۔

5_ اثاثۇںكاتخمىنە

کمپنی ہرفنڈ کا تخیینہ ہر برنس کےدن پر کرےگی۔

فنڈ کی نیٹ ایسسٹ ویلیو کے تعین کے دقت مختلف اثاثوں کی قیمت کا تخمینہ مندر جہذیل بنیا دوں پرلگایا جائے گا۔

i۔ جہاں فنڈ کےا ثاثے منظور شدہ اسٹاک ^یکچنج کی کوٹڈ سیکو ریٹیز میں مارکیٹ میں لین دین کی قیمت کالعین اس اسٹاک ^{یک}چنج کی جانب سے فنڈ کے تتحفینہ کی تاریخ کی آخری کلوزنگ پر مارکیٹ میں لین دین کی قیمت کیلیے شائع کی جانے والی منظور شدہ فہرست کے حوالے سے ہوگا اگر وہ ایک چنچ اس تاریخ پر کلی نہیں ہوتی ،تو اس سے ایک دن پہلے کی تاریخ جس پر بیا یک چنچ کلی تھی اسمے آخری فروخت کی قیمت پر اور اگر اس تاریخ پر کوئی فروخت رپورٹ نہیں ہوئی تو سیکیو ریٹی کا تخمیندا س طرح لگایا جائے گا کہ قوم ،یولی کی آخری کم سے کم قبول کی جانے والی قر اختتا ہی یولی جس ہوتی ہو۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پر سیئم)

ii۔ اگر فنڈ کےا ثاث ایک منظور شدہ شریعہ کمپلا سَٹ انویسٹمنٹ فنڈ کے یونٹ ہوں تو مارکیٹ کے لین دین کی قیمت کاتعین ، فنڈ کے تخمیفے کے وقت انویسٹمنٹ فنڈ کے منجرز کی جانب سے بیان کی گئی تا زہ ترین مارکیٹ کے لین دین کی قیمت سے حوالے سے ہوگا۔

iii۔ انویسٹنٹ خریدی گئی اورڈلیوری کی رقم کی ادائیگی متوقع ہےتو موجود سیکیو ریٹی کےطور پر تخمینے میں شامل ہوگی،اورفنڈ کا کیش بیلنس قیت خرید کے حساب سے ایڈ حیسٹ کیا جائے گا جس میں بروکر کاکمیشن اور بعداز ان خرید میں برداشت کیلئے جانیوالے دیگر اخراجات جوفنڈ کے تخمینے کی تاریخ پرادا نہیں کئے گئے، شامل ہوں گے۔

iv۔ انویسٹمنٹ فروخت کی گئی گمر پروسیڈ کی وصولی زیرالتو ہوتو اس کی قیمت خالص قیمت فروخت پر قیمت لگائی جائے گی۔الیی سرما بیکاری فنڈ کے تحت ہی خاہر ہوگی لیکن قیمت خالص قیمت فروخت کے برابر ہی لی جائے گی۔

۷۔ حکومتی فکسڈ انکم سیکوریٹیز جن کیلئے کوئی سیکنڈری مارکیٹ نہیں،ان کی ویلیواس طرح لگائی جائے گی کہان کا حاصل منافع خرید سے میچور پٹی تک کیسال ہوگا۔

vi- جہاں فنڈ کے اٹاثے ایسی سیکور ٹیز ہیں جن پر ڈیویڈنڈر ، پونس یا حقوق بیان کئے گئے ہوں سیکوریٹیز پر سابقہ ڈیویڈنڈر ، پونسز یا حقوق (جو بھی صورت ہو) ہیں تو ایسے ڈیویڈنڈر ، پونسز ، شیئرز یا حقوق جنکا اعلان کیا گیا ہولیکن تخمینے کی تاریخ پر ، برنس کے اخترام تک فنڈ ز کو موصول نہ ہوئے ہوں ، فنڈ کے اثاثوں میں شامل کئے جا سیں گے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پر پمئیم)

24۔ پالیسی کی خصوصی شرائط میں تبدیلی

ان خصوصی شرائط میں سے کوئی حذف یا تبدیلی نہیں کی جائے گی علاوہ اس کے کہ کمپنی کوئی توثیق کرےاور مجازآ فیسر نے اس پرد سخط کئے ہوں اور ماسوائے اس کے کہ جہاں ان خصوصی شرائط میں اس کے برعکس کہا گیا ہو۔

25_مخصوص قانون

پالیسی کی بیخصوصی شرائط، فنڈ کے قواعدادرکوئی توثیق اسلامی جمہوریہ پاکستان کے قانون کے مطابق اوراس کے تحت سمجھے جائیں گے بشرطیکہ پالیسی اور پالیسی شیڈ ول کیلئے اس کے برعکس نہ کہا جائے۔

26۔ فنڈ کے قوانین

فنڑ کے قواعد کمپنی کی جانب سے چلائے جانیوالے فنڈ ز کے تخمینے کاطریقہ بیان کرتے ہیں اور پالیسی کی دستاویز کا حصہ ہیں جس سے مینسلک ہیں۔جن فنڈ ز کیلئے ابتدائی طور پر پالیسی تفویض کی گئی ہے، پالیسی کے شیڈ ول میں بیان کئے جاتے ہیں۔

1- فندُكى تفريق

ہرفنڈ اپنے اثاثوں میں علیحدہ اور قابل شناخت ہوگا۔

فنڈ ز کے ٹارگٹ ایسسٹ مکس اس دستاویز کے ساتھ منسلک ہیں۔

2- نيك ايسسك ويليو

تخمینے کی تاریخ پر فنڈ کی نیٹ ایسٹ ویلیو چارجز اورخرید وفر دخت کے حساب کے بعد نیٹ ایسٹ ویلیو کی بنیاد پر ہوتی ہے۔ کمپنی اس کا حساب ہٰدکورہ تاریخ پر فنڈ کے قاعد نے نمبر 5 کے مطابق فنڈ کے اثاثوں کے تخمینے اور قاعدہ نمبر 6 کے تحت کٹوتی کی اجازت کے مطابق لگاتی ہے۔

سمپنی فنڈ کی نیٹ ایسٹ ویلیو کے تعین کیلئے فارورڈ پرائسنگ کا طریقہ کاراستعال کرےگی۔دو تخینے کی تاریخوں کے درمیان آنے والی یونٹ کی تخلیق یامنسوخی کی درخواشیں اگلی تاریخ تخیینہ تک التواء میں رہیں گی۔مثلاً یونٹ کی قیمت (بڈ پرائس یا آفر پرائس) جس پرٹرانزیکشن کی جائیگی اس کالعین تاریخ تخیینہ کے اخترام پرہوگا۔

3۔ بڑپائس

فنڈ میں موجود یونٹ کیلئے بڈ پرائس کانعین روزانہ کی بنیاد پرفنڈ کی نیٹ ایسسٹ ویلیوکو، جاری کردہ یؤمٹ سے تقسیم کر کے اور یونٹ لنکڈ پروڈ کٹ اورفنڈ رولز 2015 کی دفعات کے مطابق متائج کوقریب ترین چو بتھاعشاریہ پرراؤنڈ کر کے کیا جاتا ہے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پیمٹیم)

22۔ جنس یاعمر کے حوالے سے غلط بیانی

لائف اشورڈ کی جنس یاعمر کے حوالے سے سی غلط بیانی کی تصحیح فوائداور/یاپالیسی کے پریمٹیم میں منصفاندا مڈجسٹمنٹ کر کے کی جائے گی۔بشرطیکہ تاریخ آغاز پر لائف اشورڈ کی عمرانٹری کی کم از کم عمر سے کم یاانٹری کی زیادہ سے زیادہ عمر سے زائد ہو،جس پر کمپنی نے پالیسی تحریر کی جائے گی ۔بشرطیکہ تاریخ آغاز پر سے کم یازیادہ سے زیادہ میچورٹی این سے زیادہ ہوجس کی کمپنی نے پالیسی کے تحت اجازت دی ہو، پھر پالیسی اسپیز آغاز سے کا حکوم ہوجائے گی۔

23۔ دعووں کا تصفیہ

جہاں پالیسی واجب الا دا ہوجائے اور پالیسی کے حفدار شخص نے تمپنی سے رقم کے دعوے کے لئے، تمام شرائط، بشمول مکمل کاغذات کی فائلنگ کی ہو، تو ادائیگی کے واجب الا دا ہونے یا دعو بیدار کی تمام شرائط کی تحکیل کی تاریخ (جوبھی بعد میں ہو) کے 90 دن تک ادائیگی نہ ہونے کی صورت میں بمپنی انشورنس آرڈیننس 2000 کے سیکشن(2)118 کے مطابق تخیینہ شدہ رقم لیکویڈیٹی کے نقصان کے طور پرادا کر ے گی بشرطیکہ ایسی ناکامی کسی الیی صورتحال کے باعث ہو جو کمپنی کے قابو سے باہر ہو۔





اگر سی بھی وفت نونٹ مجتمع یانفسیم کئے جاتے ہیں یا نونٹ میں کوئی دوسری تبدیلی کی جاتی ہے جس کیلئے کمپنی کے مطابق یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں اسوفت موجود مختص شدہ نونٹس میں کوئی تبدیلی درکار ہوتو، تمپنی جیسے مناسب تصور کرےان نونٹس میں تبدیلی کی جائے گی تا کہ وہ یکجائی تنقسیم یا تبدیلی (جو بھی صورت ہو) کانٹس ہواور پالیسی کے قانونی حفدار شخص کو مطلع کیا جائیگا۔



پالیس کے تحت تمام فوائد، پریمئیمز پاکستانی کرنی میں، کمپنی کے ہیڈ آفس میں جح کرائے جا کمیں گے، جب تک پالیسی شیڈول میں اس کے برعکس نہ کہا جائے۔

21۔ سودکی حد بندی

یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں پیٹس کی تقسیم صرف تخنینی ہوگی اور پالیسی کے تحت فوائد کی شرح کے تعین کی غرض سے تن تنہا آ پریٹ کی جائے گی۔فنڈ ز کے اٹا ٹے کسی بھی وقت کمپنی کی ملکیت ہوں گے۔لہٰذا انویسٹمنٹ میں کسی فائدے، یونٹس،کیش یا کمپنی کے دیگرا ثاثوں پرکوئی حق استحقاق نہیں۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

15۔ نامزدگی

18_محصول کاری اورقانون سازی

18.1 - سمینی کونق ہوگا کہ وہ پالیسی بے تحت ،اس سے مطابق وصول کر دہ فوائد کیلیے مخصوص کسی ٹیکس ، ڈیوٹی ،محصول یا دیگر جو کسی قانون ،آرڈ ر،ضا بطے یا کسی اور طرح سمینی یا وصول کنندہ پر وقافو قائما کد سے جائیں اور جو وصول کنندہ کو مذکورہ فوائد کی فراہمی کی شرائط سے حوالے سے کمینی کی ذمہ داری ہول ، کی کٹوتی (اصل یا تخمینہ شدہ) کرے۔

18.2 - تمپنی یا فوائد جن کا ذکر مندرجہ بالا 18.1 میں کیا گیا ہے جن کے حوالے سے کمپنی کواپنے مطابق کٹوتی کا مجاز قرار دیا گیا ہے،اگر چدان شرائط وضوابط کے تحت اس کی اجازت نہیں، تاریخ آغاز کے بعد مؤثر ہونے والی کئی ٹیک کی تبدیلی کی صورت میں، کمپنی ان شرائط میں ترمیم کر طلی جس سے پالیسی کے قانونی حقد ارکو طلع کیا جائے گا کیونکہ ایسی تبدیلی پرغور کرنا کمپنی کے لئے ناگز رہوگا۔

18.3 - اگر قانون یائیس سے عمل میں کوئی تبدیلی پالیسی یا فنڈ پر اثر انداز ہو یا اگر اس قانون سازی سے یا سی اور طرح کمپنی کے اپنی مرضی کے صحص میں سرما یہ کاری کا حق متاثر ہو یا کوئی ایسی صورتحال پیدا ہوجائے جس میں کمپنی کیلیے ان تمام خصوصی شرائط وضواط کا پوری طرح اطلاق ناممکن یا غیرافا دی ہوتوان شرائط وضواط کو ہرممکن حدتک مؤثر بنانے کے لئے کہنی جیسے مناسب تصور کرے،ان خصوصی شرائط وضواط اور پالیسی کے تحت دینے جانے والے فوائد میں تبدیلی کر سکتی ہے۔ پالیسی کے تحت، پالیسی اونر نامز دگی کوتفویض یا تبدیل کرسکتا ہے۔لائف اشورڈ کی وفات کی صورت میں ،اگر سردا ئیور نامز دگیاں ایک سے زیادہ ہوں تو سب کو پالیسی کے تحت دیئے گے فوائد میں برابر کا حصہ ادا کیا جائزگا،اگر اس کے برعکس کوئی ہوایات نہ ہوں۔

16 - پریمئیم کی وصولی میں غفلت

اگرکوئی واجبات نہیں ہوں اور کمپنی پریمنیم یا اس کے حصے کی غلط دصولی کر بے تو پالیسی کی خصوصی شرائط میں کسی بھی قسم کی معافی نہیں ہوگی اور وہ رقم واپس لوٹا دی جائے گی۔

17۔ منسوخی میں تاخیر

شرط *نبر 7*اور 10 کے تحت کمپنی کو بی**د**ق حاصل ہے کہ وہ اس کے مطابق پالیسی کے قانونی حقدار کو یُنٹس کے مختص یامنسوخ کرنے اور پالیسی *کے تحت رقم کے* تعین اور بعدازاں آنے والی ادائیکیوں میں تا خیر کیلئے چیرہاہ تک تحریری نوٹس جاری کرے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)



پالیسی کے اجراء بحالی، پالیسی کے پریمنیم کے طریقہ ادائیگی میں اضافہ یا تبدیلی کے دوسال تک لاگور بنے کے بعدانشورنس پر و پوزل اورا جراء سے متعلق کس اور دستاویز، بحالی، پریمنیم کے طریقۂ ادائیگی میں اضافہ یا تبدیلی دوبارہ نہیں کی جائے گی اور یا پالیسی کے لیے کالعدم ہوگی ماسوائے اس کے، کہ کمپنی کے سامنے مادی حقائق میں عملاً غلط بیانی کی گئی ہواور کمپنی نے ان پر جمر وسہ کیا ہو، ایسی صورت میں کمپنی اپنی مرضی سے انہیں کا لعدم قرار دیسے کے



کمپنی اپنی صوابدید پر، پالیسی اونر کی تحریری درخواست پر بیمہ کی دقم ، پر یمنیم ، پر یمنیم کے طریقۂ ادائیگی یا پالیسی کے کسی اور تعین پیانوں میں کوئی تبدیلی کر سکتی ہے؛ بیتر میم کمپنی کی بیان کر دہ شرائط وضوابط کے مطابق ، کمپنی کودر کاربیمہ داری کی اہلیت کے شواہد سے مشروط ہوگی ۔ پالیسی کے تنعین پیانوں میں کوئی ترمیم پالیسی کے الگلے مہینے یا الگلے سال مؤثر ہوگی ۔ ترمیم کے تصدیقی شواہد میں تاریخ اطلاق واضح طور پر بیان کی جائے گی



پالیسی کی مدت کے دوران، پالیسی اوز سمپنی کے زیر انتظام فنڈ ز کے درمیان پالیسی کے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ کی کیش ویلیو کے انتقال اور/یا تناسب کا انتخاب کرسکتا ہے بشرطیکہ یہ درخواستیں کمپنی کے طے کردہ اوراس مقصد کے لیے مخصوص طریقۃ کار پر پوری اتر تی ہوں۔کمپنی اپنی صوابدید پر اس طریقۃ کار میں تبدیلی یا پالیسی اوز کی درخواست کومستر دکرسکتی ہے، گرکمپنی کو یقین ہو کہ درخواست کردہ منتقلی اور/یا تناسب تجویز کردہ طریقة کار پر پورانہیں اتر تایا کمپنی کے مفاد یا کمپنی کے برنس ریفر وغ کیلیے نقصان دہ ہے۔

سمپنی پالیسی اوز کے اس آپشن پڑمل کرنے پرفیس وصول کر سکتی ہے جو آپشن پڑ عملدرآ مدے وقت فنڈ ز کی تبدیلی کے حوالے سے کمپنی کی طے کردہ شرائط وضوابط پر مخصر ہے۔



کمپنی کے زیراا نظام مخصوص فنڈ ز کے مابین مستقبل کے مختص شدہ پریمئیر کی نئی ہدایات کی اجازت نہیں۔صرف یونٹ اکاؤنٹ کی حالیہ کمل کیش ویلیوفنڈ ز میں دوبارہ منعین کی جاسمتی ہےجیسا کہ مندرجہ بالاشرط13 میں بیان کیا گیا ہے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)



پالیسی کا ہر سال ککمل ہونے پر قابل ادائیگی پیمنیم اور بیمے کی رقم اس تاریخ پر محصول کاری کی لاگوشر حے بڑھادی جائے گی جیسا کہ پالیسی کے شیڈ ول میں بیان کیا گیا ہے۔

بیمہ کی رقم پرمندرجہ بالافرا^ہمی لاگور ہے گی خواہ پالیسی کی خصوصی شرائط میں شرط 7.3 کے آپشن A کے تحت پالیسی کی ادائیگی کرنی ہو۔

10 ـ سرينڈرويليو

پالیسی کے پہلے دوسال سرینڈ رویلیوٹاپ اپ کیش ویلیو کے %100 برابر ہوتی ہے۔اس کے بعد شرط 17 سے مشروط ،سرینڈ رویلیومتعلقہ دن پر، پالیسی میں بیان کر دہسرینڈ رچار جزئفریق کرکے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں دستیاب یونٹس کی ہیںک کیش ویلیو بھ ٹاپ آپ کے برابر ہوگی۔

پالیسی سے سرینڈ رویلیوحاصل کرلینے سے بعد، پالیسی اونرتح بری طور پر پالیسی سے کلمل یا جزوی سرینڈ رکیلئے کہ سکتا ہے۔کمپنی پالیسی کو برقر ارر کھنے سے اپنے حق کی تکمیل کیلئے پالیسی اونر سے سرینڈ رکی درخوات پرغور کیلئے کہ سکتی ہے۔اگر پالیسی اونرتح یری طور پرسرینڈ رکی درخواست کی نصدیق کرتا ہے، یا سرینڈ رکی درخواست سے 30 دن سے اندرا پنی درخواست واپس نہیں لیتا تو پالیسی سرینڈ رکردی جائے گی۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

کلمل سرینڈ رکیصورت میں پالیسی کی سرینڈ رویلیو پالیسی اونرکوادا کی جائے گی اور پالیسی بناءویلیو کے ختم کردی جائے گی۔

پالیسی کے پہلے دوسال بیبک کیش وہلیو سے جزوی سرینڈر کی اجازت نہیں۔ آنے والے سالوں میں بیبک کیش وہلیو سے جزو کی سرینڈر کی صورت میں ، جزو کی سرینڈر کی شرح پالیسی شیڈول میں بیان کئے گئے سرینڈر چارجز تفریق کر کے متعلقہ دن پر یونٹ اکاؤنٹ کے ییٹس کی کیش وہلیو کے برابر ہوگی۔ کمپنی رقم پر خطرات سے نمٹنے کیلئے جزو می سرینڈر کی جانے والی رقم سے دیئے گئے نوا کہ کم کردے گی۔ ہر فنڈ کے جزو کی سرینڈرز اس تخصوص تاریخ پر فنڈ کی بیسک کیش وہلیو کے تناسب سے ہوتے ہیں۔ کیش وہلیو کی زیادہ سے زیادہ اور کم سکم رقم کی حداور اس کی تعداد طے کردی جاتی ہے جو سمینی اسے وقتاً فو قاتہ ہدیل کر سکتی ہے۔ اس سلسلے میں تازہ ترین پالیسی ، شیڈول میں بیان کی جاتی کی جاتھ کی سرینڈر کی جاتی ہے ہو ہو کی سرینڈر کی جات ہونے والی کی تبدیل کر سکتی ہے۔ اس سلسلے میں تازہ ترین پالیسی ، شیڈول میں بیان کی جاتے گی۔ پالیسی سے اجراء کے بعد

پالیسی کی پوری مدت میں ٹاپ اپ کیش و ملیو کے جزوی سرینڈ رکی اجازت ہے۔ٹاپ اپ کیش و ملیو کے جزوی سرینڈ رکی صورت میں، جزوی سرینڈ رکی شرح پالیسی شیڈول میں بیان کئے گئے سرینڈ ر چارجز تفریق کر کے متعلقہ دن پر یونٹ اکاؤنٹ کے نیٹس کی کیش و ملیو کے برابر ہوگی ۔ ہر فنڈ کے جزوی سرینڈ رز اس مخصوص تاریخ پرفنڈ کی ٹاپ اپ کیش و ملیو کے تناسب سے ہوتے ہیں۔ کیش و ملیو کی زیادہ سے زیادہ اور کم سے کم رقم کی حداور اس کی تعداد طے کر دی جاتی ہے جو جزوی سرینڈ ر کی جا سکتی ہے اور کمپنی اسے وقتاً فو قتاً تبدیل کر سکتی ہے۔ اس سلسلے میں تازہ ترین پالیسی، شیڈول میں بیان کی جائے گی سپالیسی کے اجراء کے بعد مستقبل میں پالیسی میں ہونے والی کسی تبدیلی سے پالیسی ہولڈرکو مطلح کیا جائے گا۔

اس صورتحال میں یونٹس کی کیش ویلیو کا تخینہ لگانے کیلئے بڈ پرائس، پالیسی کے سرینڈ ریاجز وی سرینڈ ر(جوبھی صورت ہو) کے دن پر طے کئے جا ^نیں گے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

دوماہ جن کا حوالداو پر دیا گیاہے، میں سے ایک ماہ (رعایتی مدت) کے اخلتام پر، یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں اگر ہیسک کیش دیلیو کی رقم کمپنی کا کم از کم درکار بیلنس پنچے بیان کردہ انتخاب میں تبدیلی کیلئے نہ کافی ہوتو کیش دیلیو(کوئی بھی)واجب الا دا ہوگا اور پالیسی منسوخ ہوجائے گی۔اسی شرط پر پابندی کرتے ہوئے کیش دیلیو کا تخمینہ لگانے کیلئے بولی کی قیمتوں کانعین ایک ماہ کے اخلتام کے بعد کے دن لگائے گئے تخمینے کے مطابق ہوگا۔

تا ہم اگر ہیںک کیش ویلیواد پر بیان کردہ کم از کم درکارضر ورت سے زائد ہوتو پالیسی ہولڈرکودرج ذیل دوا بتخابات میسر ہو نگے۔

ا بتخاب نمبر 1: پالیسی اداشدہ اشورنس میں تبدیل ہوجائے گی جس کے تحت ضافتی فوا کد برقر ارر میں گے،اس دفت تک جب یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں بیسک کیش ویلیو جاری ماہ کی انتظامی فیس اورکور چارجز کو پورا کرنے کیلئے کافی ہو، دیگر صورت میں پالیسی ٹاپ اپ کیش ویلیو کی مساوی ویلیو کے ساتھ ساقط ہوجائے گی ۔اسی انتخاب کے تحت ضافتی فائدہ ہیمہ کارکواس کی موت کی صورت میں واجب الا داہوگا۔ میچورٹی کی تاریخ پرکیش ویلیو (اگر ہو) پالیسی ہولڈرکو واجب الا داہو نگے ۔

انتخاب نمبر2:اس انتخاب کے تحت پالیسی کی بیمہ شدہ رقم کم ہوکرصفررہ جائے گی اور پالیسی صرف یونٹ اکاؤنٹ کیلیے مینئین کی جائے گی۔الیی صورت میں کورچارج منہا نہیں کیا جائے گا اورا نظامی فیس کی مدمیں صرف نیٹس، پالیسی نے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں موجود کیش ویلیو (اگر ہو) سے حذف کرد یئے جائیں گے۔ بیمہ شدہ تحض کی موت ہونے کی صورت میں کیش ویلیو کے مطابق ادائیگی کی جائے گی (اگر پالیسی نے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں ہو)۔ میچوریٹی کی تاریخ پرکیش ویلیو کی رقم (اگر ہو) پالیسی ہولڈرکو واجب الا داہوگی۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

غیراداشدہ ری نیوول پریمنیم کی واجب الاداتارین کے ایک ماہ بعد، جو کہ رعایتی مدت ہے، بیا نتخابات پالیسی ہولڈر کو طلع کردیئے جا ئیں گے۔ پالیسی ہولڈر کے پاس کس بھی آپٹن کے انتخاب کیلئے 15 دن کی مدت ہوگی۔اگر کوئی بھی آپٹن منتخب نہ کیا گیا تو کمپنی غیراداشدہ پریمنیم کی واجب الا دا تاریخ کے دوماہ کے اختیام پر انتخاب A پر عملدرآ مدکر ہے گی۔

7.3- نان فور فيجر شرائط

پالیسی کی مدت کے دوران کسی بھی وقت پریمٹیم کی ادائیگی متعلقہ رعایتی مدت کے اندر ہواور مذکورہ شرط نمبر 4.2 میں بیان چارجز کی ادائیگی کے لئے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ کی کیش ویلیونا کافی ہوتو پالیسی بدستور قائم رہے گی اور بیرچار جز اس وقت منہا کئے جائیں گے جب مستقبل میں کیش ویلیودستیاب ہو۔اس مدت میں بینیفٹ اشورڈ بدستور جاری رہیں گے۔

8۔ بحالی

اگر پالیسی منقطع ہوجائے توپالیسی اونر کی جانب سے بحالی کی درخواست پر کمپنی اپنی صوابدید پراسے دوبارہ بحال کر سکتی ہے، بشر طیکہ لائف اشوڈ رکی جانب سے بیمہ داری مسلسل جاری رکھنے کے شواہد، جس طرح کمپنی کو درکار ہول ، موصول ہوجا ئیں اور کمپنی انہیں قبول کرلے۔ یہ بحالی کمپنی پالیسی کے تحت تما م پر سیئیر ک کمل وصولی اور کمپنی کے طرف سے بیان کی گئی پالیسی کی تجدید شدہ شرائط وضوابط کی قبولیت سے مشروط ہوگی۔ اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)

7.2۔ پر سیمنیم کی عدم ادائیگی کے باعث اسقاط

پالیسی سے تحت کوئی واجب الا داپریمٹیم ری نیول پریمٹیم واجب الا دا تاریخ یا پریمٹیم کی ادائیگی کیلئے دی گٹی رعا تی مدت کے اندرادانہیں کیا گیا یا پالیسی سے پہلے 24ماہ کے دوران ادانہیں کیا گیا تو پالیسی ساقط ہوجائے گی۔ پالیسی کے ایک مرتبہ ساقط ہونے کے بعد صرف ٹاپ اپ کیش ویلیو ہی واجب الا دا ہوگی۔

7.3 تاریخ آغاز سے پالیسی کے 2 سال سے مؤٹر رہنے کے بعدا گرکوئی یھی واجب الا داپر یمنیم ادائیس کیا گیا توجن بینیفٹس کی حفانت دی گئی ہے اور جو مخصوص فوائد میں ، پالیسی کے بین اکا وُنٹ سے کور اور انتظامی فیس کی ماہانہ کٹوتی کے بعد جاری رہیں گے اور یہ پہلے غیر اداشدہ پریمنیم کی واجب الا دا تاریخ سے زیادہ سے زیادہ 2 ماہ کی مدت تک مؤثر ہوگا - پہلے ماہ ہولت کی مدت ہوگی اور دوسر سے ماہ وہ مدت ہوگی جس میں کلائٹ فی سل کی حامات دی گئی ہے اور جو مخصوص زیادہ سے زیادہ 2 ماہ کی مدت تک مؤثر ہوگا - پہلے ماہ ہولت کی مدت ہوگی اور دوسر سے ماہ وہ مدت ہوگی جس میں کلائٹ فی صلہ کر حاک کہ اے کس کان فور فیچر کا انتخاب کرنا ہے (انتخابات اور شرائط نیچ بیان کی گئی ہیں)۔ ان دوماہ کے دوران ہیمہ کے فوائد یونٹ اکا وُنٹ سے یوٹس کی منسوخی کے ذریع مینئین کیا جائے گا جو بیسک کیش و بلیو کہ مطابق ہوگا تا کہ پالیسی کے ہرماہ کے آغاز پر انتظامی فیس اور کور چارج وصول کئے جاسک س کا آغاز پہلے غیر اداشدہ پریمنیم کی واجب الا دا تاریخ ہے ہوگا۔

ہر پالیسی ماہ کے آغاز پراگریونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں مختص کئے گئے نوٹٹ کی ہیںک کیش ویلیواس پالیسی ماہ کےکور چارج اورانتظامی فیس کیلئے ناکافی ہوں،تو اس پالیسی کے ماہ کے آغاز پرناپ اپ کیش ویلیو کے مساوی ویلیو کے ساتھ پالیسی ساقط ہوجا ئیگی۔ اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)



ری نیول پر یم کمز کی ادائیگی پالیسی شیڈول کے مطابق وضاحت کی گئی فریکوئنسی سے مطابق لازمی کی جائے۔ ہر پر یم یم کیلئے ادائیگی کی رعایتی مدت پر یم یم ک واجب الا دا تاریخ سے 30 دن ہوگی ۔واجب الا دا پر یم یم کی ادائیگی کمپنی کوا دا شدہ اس صورت میں تصور کی جائے گی جب پر یم یم پوری طرح کمپنی کو موصول ہو یا کمپنی کے اکاؤنٹس میں کیش کے علاوہ کی صورت میں ادا اور رئیلا تز ڈ ہو۔رعایتی مدت کے دوران لائف اشور ڈ کی موت کی صورت میں اس پالیسی سال کے غیر ادا شدہ پر یم یم کی رقم کو کمپنی واجب الا دارقم سے تفریق کرے گی ۔

7.1- ئاپاپ پرىمىئىم

ٹاپ اپ پر میمیز یونٹ اکاؤنٹ کے تحت اضافی یوٹس کو محفوظ رکھنے کیلئے کسی بھی وقت ادا کئے جاسکتے ہیں بشرطیکہ میہ پر یم مُر کمپنی کے وضاحت کردہ کم از کم موجودہ رقم ہے کم نہ ہوں۔ٹاپ اپ پر یمنیم اس مخصوص دن پر قابل مختص پر یمنیم کی قابل اطلاق تقسیم کے مطابق ہر فنڈ کیلئے تفویض ہوگا اور کمپنی کے اکاؤنٹ میں ٹاپ اپ پر یمنیم کی ادائیگی ریحلا کزڈ ہونے کی تاریخ پر رائج آفر پر انز پر ہوگا۔ٹاپ پر یمنیم کی ادائیگی کا پاک پر یمنر کی معاہداتی حالت پر کوئی اثر نہیں رکھے گا۔اگر کمپنی کو یقین ہو کہ ٹاپ اپ پر یمنیم کی ادائیگی کا پالیسی سے تحت واجب الا دار یکولرد نیول ہوں ٹاپ اپ پر یمنیم کی اجازت نہیں رکھے گا۔اگر کمپنی کو یقین ہو کہ ٹاپ اپ پر یمنیم کمپنی کے برنس مفاد کے لیے تصوص ہوتو کمپنی اپنی صوابد یہ پر ایسے کسی ہوں ٹاپ پر یمنیم کی اجازت نہیں دے گی۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

۵۔ اگر لائف اشورڈ کی موت براہ راست یا بالواسطہ کسی عدالتی کارروائی جس میں کہ موت کا فیصلہ سنایا گیا ہو، کے نتیجہ میں ہواور پالیسی کے تحت تاریخ اجراء،ری انٹیٹمنٹ کی تاریخ، تینیفٹس کی تبدیلی/ اضافے کی تاریخ کے بعد پہلے 13ماہ کے دوران ہواور/ یا پریمنیم کی طریقہ ادائیگی میں تبدیلی ، جو بھی بعد میں رونما ہوتو قابل ادارقم شرط نمبر 5 کی شرائط کے برعکس ہوگی اورکیش ویلیو(اگر ہو) تک محدود ہوگی ۔

b- لائف اشورڈ کی موت براہِ راست یا بالوا۔ طرکسی جرم یا جان ہو جھ کرکوئی جرم کرنے کے باعث ہواور پالیسی کے تحت تاریخ اجراء، ری اسٹیٹنٹ کی تاریخ بینیفٹس کی تبدیلی/اضافے کی تاریخ کے بعد پہلے 13 ماہ کے دوران ہواور/ یا پر یمنیم کی طریقہ ادائی بین تبدیلی، جو بھی بعد میں رونما ہو تو قابل ادارقم شرط نبر 5 کی شرائط کے بیکس ہوگی اورکیش ویلیو (اگر ہو) تک محد ودہوگی۔

6_ میچور ٹی ویلیو

میچورٹی کی تاریخ پر پالیسی کیش دیلیو پرختم ہوجائے گی جس کانعین شرط نمبر 10 کے مطابق کیا جائے گا۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

5.1 بينيف اشورد كيليح استحقاق

اس رقم کاا تحقاق پالیسی کی میچورٹی کی تاریخ سے قبل لائف اشورڈ کی موت کے بعد ہی ہوگا۔

5.2۔ شمولیت

اگر درج ذیل کی صورت میں موت واقع ہوئی ہوتو بیمہ کی رقم ہیںک کیش ویلیو بمعہ ٹاپ اپ کیش ویلیو تک محد ود ہوجائے گی۔

- a۔ اگر لائف اشورڈ کی موت براہِ راست یا بالواسطہ کسی خود کشی کا نتیجہ ہواور پالیسی کے تحت تاریخ اجراء،رمی اُسٹیٹمنٹ کی تاریخ ، بینیفٹس کی تبدیلی/ اضافے کی تاریخ کے بعد پہلے 13 ماہ کے دوران ہواور/ یا پر پیئیم کی طریقہ ادائیگی میں تبدیلی ، جوبھی بعد میں رونما ہوتو قابل ادارقم شرط نمبر 5 کی شرائط کے برعکس ہوگی اورکیش ویلیو(اگر ہو) تک محدود ہوگی۔
- b۔ اگر شرط نمبر 5.2 کا اطلاق نہ ہولیکن لائف اشورڈ کی موت براہِ راست یابالوا۔ طرکسی خودشی کا نتیجہ ہواور پالیسی کے تحت تاریخ اجراء،ری انٹیٹنٹ کی تاریخ بیٹیفٹس کی تبدیلی/ اضافے کی تاریخ اور/ یا پریمئیم کی طریقہ ادائیگی میں تبدیلی سے پہلے 13 ماہ کے دوران ہو،تو کمپنی کو بید تق حاصل ہوگا کہ دوہ قُم کے بنیف کواس قُم سے کم کرد ہے جو پالیسی کے تحت تبدیلی/ اضافے کی صورت میں واجب الا داہوتی اور/ یا پریمیئم کی طریقہ ادائیگی میں کو کی تبدیلی نہ ہوتی۔

- 2) بونس ایلوکیشن کےسال سے پہلے پالیسی سے جزوی طور پرکوئی دستبرداری نہ ہو۔ 3) بونس ایلوکیشن کےسال سے پہلے پر سیمتم میں کوئی بھی تبدیلی رونما نہ ہوئی ہو۔
- 4.2۔ ہر پالیسی ماہ کیلئے اُس پالیسی ماہ کی آغاز پر یونٹ اکاؤنٹ کی بیک کیش ویلیو سے درج ذیل کوہدف کر دیاجائے گا: a- پالیسی کے ماہ کیلئے انتظامی فیس کے مساوی کیش کے حاص یغش کی مناسب تعداد ہٰدف کی جائیگی۔اس مقصد کیلئے انتظامی فیس ہرفنڈ کی بیبک کیش ویلیو کے تناسب سے ہرفنڈ پرمختص کی جائے گی۔اس مقصد کیلئے استعال ہونے والی کیش ویلیواس دن کے مطابق کیش ویلیو پر ہوگی جس دن یغش ہٰدف ہوئے ۔یوٹس کی مناسب تعداد کافعین مہینے کی انتظامی فیس کو یوٹش ہٰدف ہونے والی کیش ویلیواس دن کے مطابق کیش ویلیو پر ہوگی جس دن یوٹس

انتظامی فیس کمپنی کے ذریعے تعین کی جائے گی جس میں وقفاً فو قباً تبدیلی کی جائلتی ہے۔

b۔ متعلقہ پالیسی کے ماہ کیلئے کور چارج کے مساوی کیش ویلیو کے حامل یؤش کی مناسب تعداد ہذف ہوگی۔ پالیسی سے مہینے کے کور چارج کو پالیسی کی مناصب تعداد ہذف ہوگی۔ پالیسی سے مہینے کے کور چارج کو پالیسی کی رسم کی رقم اور اس پالیسی سے منسلک اضافی معاہدہ کی رسک کی رقم پر مہینے کے مختلف چارج ریڈس لاگوکر کے کیلکو لیٹ کیا جائے گا۔ چارج ریڈس اس پالیسی اور منسلکہ اضافی معاہد سے سخت کمپنی کے تعین کردہ لائف انشورڈ کو فراہم ہونے والی بیمہ کی رقم کی رقم کی فی ہزار قیمت کو طاہ ہر اس پالیسی اور منسلکہ اضافی معاہد سے بحث کمپنی کے تعین کردہ لائف انشورڈ کو فراہم ہونے والی بیمہ کی رقم کی فی ہزار کرتے ہیں۔ اس مقصد کیلئے کورچارج ہر فنڈ کی ہیسک کیش ویلیو کے نتاسب سے ہر فنڈ پختص کیا جائے گا۔ اس مقصد کیلئے استعال ہونے والی کیش ویلیواس دن کی کیش ویلیو ہوگی ، جس دن یوٹش ہذف ہو نگے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)

او پر نہ کورہ شرا ئط^نبر (a) 4.2 اور (b) 4.2 کتحت تمام متعلقہ فنڈ ز کے حوالے سے بڈ پر ائز کانعین پالیسی کے ہر ماہ کے پہلے دن کیا جائے گا، بشرطیکہ وہ دن کاروباری دن ہو،اس صورت میں ایسے بڈ پر ائز کانعین اگلے کاروباری دن پر ہوگا۔

5- بينيف اشور د (بيمه كى رقم)

اس پالیسی بے تحت بیمہ کی رقم'' بیمہ کی رقم سے زائد یا بیسک کیش بمعہ ٹاپ اپ کیش ویلیو' ہو گی جولائف اشورڈ کی موت کی صورت میں واجب الا دا ہو گی بشرطیکہ کہ لائف اشورڈ کی موت پالیسی کی مدت کے دوران اور میچوریٹ کی تاریخ سے قبل ہواور لائف اشورڈ کی موت کی تاریخ پر پالیسی کی شرائط وضوابط کے تحت نہ تو پالیسی منسوخ ہواور نہ ساقط ہوئی ہو۔

بینیفٹ اشورڈ کے مقصد کیلئے مبیک کیش ویلیواورٹاپ اپ کیش ویلیو کے تعین کیلئے استعال ہونے والی بڈ پر ائز وہ پر ائز ہے جس کاتعین لائف اشورڈ کی موت کی تاریخ پر ہوگا۔ تاہم، کمپنی کو بید فق حاصل ہوگا کہ وہ لائف اشورڈ کی موت کی تحریری اطلاع موصول ہونے کے بعد پہلے کاروباری دن پر یونٹس اور متعلقہ کیش ویلیو کواستعال کرے۔

لائف اشورڈ کی موت ہونے کی صورت میں اگر کمپنی قبول کرلے، جس کے تحت دعوئی کیا گیا ہو، تو ایسی صورت میں ہی بیمہ کی رقم صرف ایک مرتبہ واجب الا دا ہوگی جس سے بعد پالیسی پختص ہونے والے تمام یوٹس ہٰذف ہوجا کیں گےاور پالیسی ختم ہوجائے گی۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)

- 2.3۔ گرنی ریفارم یا اس کی مالیت کی تبدیلی کی صورت میں پالیسی میں خاہر کی گئیں تمام رقوم اسٹیٹ بینک آف پا کستان کی شائع کردہ روپے کی شرح سے مطابق مساوی شرح میں تبدیل ہوجا کیں گی۔
- 2.4۔ پالیسی کیلیے فراہم کی جانے والی مدایات،اطلاعات اور درخواستیں کمپنی کے وضاحت کردہ فارم کے ذریعے کمپنی کے ہیڈا فس یا دیگر مقام/ مقامات جو کمپنی نے وقتافو قذامتعین سے ہول، ریکینی کودیئے جائیں۔کمپنی ایسی کسی بھی ہدایات،اطلاعات یا درخواست ریگل نہیں کرے گی جب تک کداسے نامز دمقامات/مقام پران کی موصولی نہ ہو۔
- 2.5۔ سمینی بذریع تحریر یا الیکٹرا تک میل، جب اور جہاں بھی ممکن ہو، پالیسی اوز کومؤ ثرا نداز سے مطلع کرنے کی کوشش وجدو جہد کرےگی۔تاہم، تمینی کمیونیکیشن کے زمرے میں کسی بھی کی خواہ کوئی بھی ہو یا پالیسی اوز کی پالیسی شرائط اور/یا فنڈ قواعد اور/یا جزوی دستبر داری کے طریقہ کار اور/یا فنڈ ز کے مابین سو کچگ کیلئے طریقہ کار اور/یا پالیسی کے کوئی بھی حقائق سے متعلق غیر آگا ہی یا سمجھنے، جس سے پالیسی آٹر کو باخبر رہنا ضروری ہو، کی عدم صلاحیت کیلئے کسی کھی کی کیلئے بری الزمہ رہے گی اور کسی بھی صورت جواب دہنیں ہوگی۔

3۔ فری لک پیریڈ(رعائق مدت)

پالیسی کومنسوخ کرنے اور پریمنیم کی والیسی کیلئے پالیسی اوز پالیسی کو والپس کرسکتا ہے اگر وہ ان شرائط وضوابط سے مطمئن نہ ہو۔ کمپنی اس صورت میں پریمنیم والپس کرے گی جب اس پالیسی کی تاریخ اجراء سے 14 دن کے اندر پالیسی کی منسوخی کی درخواست موصول کرلے۔ کمپنی کو ریمت سے اجراء کے حوالے سے لائف انشورڈ کے طبی معائنے پرآنے والے اخراجات کوتفریق کرلے۔

4_ يونث كاؤنث

پالیسی کی تاریخ اجراء پر مینی فرضی طور پر پالیسی کاایک یونٹ اکاؤنٹ تشکیل دے گی جوتاریخ آغاز سے مؤثر ہوگا، یونٹ اکاؤنٹ درج ذیل کے تحت عملدرآ مد ہوگا:

4.1 پالیسی اوز کی جانب سے پالیسی کی تجدیدیا اجراء کیلئے کمپنی کو پر مینم کی وصولی یار ئیلائزیشن ہونے پر کمپنی اسے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں مختص کرے گی جو کہ آفر پرائز پر قابل مختص پر یمنم سے یونٹس کی ایک مناسب تعداد ہوگی۔فنڈ سے حوالے سے آفر پرائز وہ پرائز ہوتے ہیں جو پر یمنم کی مختص ہونے کی تاریخ پردائج ہوں۔

قابل مختص پریمنیم کانعین پالیسی شیڈول میں وضاحت کردہ پریمنیم ایلوکیشن کا فیصد بیبک پریمنیم میں شامل کرنے اور پالیسی فیس (اگر ہو) کی تفریق کے بعد کیا جا تا ہے۔قابل مختص پریمنیم ہرفنڈ میں قابل مختص پریمنیم کی لاگونقسیم کے مطابق اس مخصوص دن پرمنتقل ہوگا۔ پریمنیم ایلوکیشن کی تاریخ ،تاریخ اجراء ہوگی۔تا ہم ، پالیسی سے ری نیول کی صورت میں پریمنیم ایلوکیشن کی تاریخ پریمنیم کی رئیلائزیشن کی تاریخ نصور ہوگی۔

بونس كي تقسيم (بونس ايلو كيشن)

کسی بھی پریمنیم ایلوکیشن فیصد کا 100 فیصد سے زا کدرقم بونس ایلوکیشن میں وقف کی جائے گی جودرج ذیل شرائط کے تحت موگی:

1) ایسے پر پیمنیم کہ جب بونس ایلوکیشن واجب الا داہوں، سے پہلے تمام پر پیمُزا پٹی رعا تی مدت میں ادا کر دیئے گئے ہوں۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پر سمتیم)

سالوں میں شرط نمبر 9 کے مطابق انڈیکسیشن کے باعث پر یمنیم کی رقم میں اضافہ ہو سکتا ہے۔

پر پیکیم ایلوکیشن فیصد:اس سے مراد پریمنیم کی وہ فیصدرقم ہے جوآ فر پرائز پر یونٹ اکا وُنٹ کیلیے مختص کی جائے گی۔

قانونی فنژ: سےمرادوہ فنڈ ہےجس کی انشورنس آرڈیننس 2000 میں وضاحت کی گئی ہے، جو کمپنی نے اپنے ریکارڈ زمیں تفکیل دیاجو پالیسی اور منسلکہ اضافی معاہدے کے لئے بحوالہ استعال ہو نگے۔

بیمہ کی رقم جیسا کہ پالیسی شیڈول میں وضاحت کی گئی ہے،وہ رقم ہے جو پالیسی جاری ہونے کی تاریخ پر بینیفٹ اشورڈ کوظاہر کرتی ہے۔ پالیسی کے پہلےسال کے لئے بیمہ کی رقم کی پالیسی شیڈول میں وضاحت کی جاتی ہے،اس کے بعد آنے والےسالوں میں شرط^نمبر 9 کے مطابق انڈیکسیشن کے باعث بیمہ کی رقم میں اضافہ ہوسکتا ہے۔

رسک پردقم:اس پالیسی سے تحت بیمہ کی وہ رقم ہے جو بیسک کیش ویلیوتفریق ہونے کے بعد حاصل ہو بشرطیکہ کم از کم صفر ویلیو پر ہو۔اضافی معاہدہ/معاہدوں کیلئے رسک کی رقم ان کے نوائد کی نوعیت پر مخصر ہوگی۔

اضافی معاہدہ: سے مرادایک ایسامعاہدہ جواضافی پریمٹیم کی مدمیں یا کمپنی کی جانب سے پالیسی کے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ سےکور چارج کی تفریق کی مدمیں پالیسی پرعلیحدہ رقم کے ثبوت کےطور پرہو۔

سر پیژرویلیو:(دستبرداری کے دفت ویلیو):اس سے مراد پالیسی کی وہ کیش ویلیو ہے جس کانعین شرط نمبر 10 کے مطابق کیا جائے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)

یونٹ: ہر فنڈ مے متعلق یونٹ سے مرادمساوی ویلیو کے شیئر زمیں سے ایک شیئر ہے جس میں فنڈ کوفرضی ویلیو پڑھنیم کیا جاتا ہے اور جہاں حوالہ درکار ہو، فنڈ میں ایک فرضی شیئر ہے جسے شرط نمبر 4 کے تحت یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں ضخص کیا جاتا ہے۔

یونٹ اکاؤنٹ: سےمرادا بیافرضی اکاؤنٹ ہے جسے شرط نمبر 4 کے مطابق کمپنی پالیسی کے لئے کھولتی ہےاور تشکیل دیتی ہے۔

ويليو کے قعین کی تاریخ: ہرفنڈ سے متعلق وہ تاریخ ہے کہ جب فنڈ قواعد کے مطابق فنڈ کی ویلیو کا قعین کیا جاتا ہے۔

2۔عمومی

2.1 مادى حقائق كوچھپانا ياغلط بيانى كرنا

پالیسی اوز/اوزر نیا بیمہ شدہ فرد کی جانب سے بحوالہ پالیسی جان بوجھ کر کی گئی غلط بیانی یا معلومات (جو کمپنی کو دینا ضروری ہوں) کو چھپانے کی صورت میں پالیسی قانونی طور پرمؤ ثرنہیں رہے گی اور پالیسی *کے تحت جع* کرایا گیا تمام پر پینیم (سوائے اس ف^قم کے جونثر ط^نبر 11 میں ہو) کمپنی ضبط کرلے گی۔

.2_ منتقل

انشورنس آرڈیننس 2000 کی ثق77 کے مطابق پالیسی اُونر/ اُوزر پالیسی کوننٹل کر سکتے ہیں۔ پالیسی کے ذریعے کسی بھی منتقل کے قانوناً درست ہونے ،اثر ، موز دنیت سے کمپنی بری الذ مہر ہے گی۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)

فنڈ: سے مراد دہ علیحہ ہ اکا ونٹس میں جو کمپنی فنڈ کے قواعد کے مطابق ینیننس کرتی ہے۔اتھارٹی کی جانب سے لائف انشورنس اسکیمز میں موز وں قرار پانے اور تصدیق کیا جانے والا فنڈ اسٹینڈ رڈ پالیسی شرائط کی متعلقہ شرائط اور فنڈ قواعد، جہاں بھی فنڈ کا حوالہ دیا جائیگا ، کے تحت زیرِعمل ہوگا، ۔ہر فنڈ ، قانو نی فنڈ کا ایک حصہ ہوگالیکن ہرایک واضح اور علیحہ ہ اکاؤنٹ پرشتمل ہوگا۔

فنژ قواعد: سے مرادوہ قوانین ہیں جن کے تحت فنڈ زیرِمل/ فعال ہوگا۔

تاریخ اجراء: جیسا که پالیسی شیڈول میں وضاحت کی گئی ہے،اس سے مراد پالیسی مؤثر ہونے کی وہ تاریخ ہے جب پالیسی کا اجراء کمیا گیا۔

لا**ئف اشورژ**: جیسا کہ پالیسی شیڈول میں وضاحت کی گئی ہے، سے مرادوہ فرد ہے جس کی زندگی کا بیمہ کیا گیا اور پالیسی جاری کی گئی۔

میچورٹی کی تاریخ: سے مراد دہ تاریخ ہے جس کی پالیسی شیڈ ول میں میچورٹی کی تاریخ (پالیسی کی مدت پوری ہونے کی تاریخ) کی حیثیت سے دضاحت کی گئی ہے۔

خالص آمرنی: فنڈ کے حوالے سے وہ انٹرسٹ،مناف^{ع حص}ص، کرانیہ یا دیگر آمدنی ہے جو فنڈ کے بنیادی ا ثاثوں سے حاصل ہوتی ہے۔اس رقم سے کمپنی پرمتوقع طور پر لاگو ہونے والے ٹیکس کی مساوی رقم تفریق کی جاتی ہے، جو کمپنی کا واحد فنڈ ہوتا ہےاوراس پرکوئی اخراجات نہیں ہوتے ہیں۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمئیم)

نامزوفرد: سے مرادکوئی فرد/افراد میں جسے/جنہیں پالیسی اونرنے بیمہ شدہ فردکی موت ہونے کی صورت میں پالیسی کے تحت بینیف اشورڈ کی رقم حاصل کرنے کیلئے نامزد کیا ہو۔

آفر پرائز: سے مراد دہ پرائز میں جومتعلقہ فنڈ کیلیۓ خصوص دن پر ہوں، جس پر کمپنی اس دن پر فنڈ کیلئے قابل مختص پر یمنیم کے حوالے سے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ پر ایڈش مختص کرے۔ ا

پ**الیسی اینیورسری**:(پالیسی کے سال کااختیام):اس سے مراد پالیسی کی تاریخ آغاز ہے۔

پ**الیسی فیس**: کے معنی وہ فیس ہے جو ہیک پریمٹیم سے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ پرختص ہونے سے قبل تفریق کی جاتی ہے۔

پالیسی کامپینہ: سے مرادوہ مہینہ ہے جو پالیسی کی تاریخ آغاز سے شروع ہوتا ہےاور بعد میں اسی تاریخ سے شروع ہوتا اورالیسی تاریخ نہ ہونے کی صورت میں ہر ماہ کی آخری تاریخ مہینے کے آغاز کی تاریخ نصور کی جاتی ہے۔

پ**الیسی شیڑول**: سے مراد^{کمپن}ی کی جانب سے جاری کردہ شیڑول ہے جس میں پالیسی سے متعلقدا ^ہم منسلک خصوصیات بیان کی گئی ہیں۔

پالیسی کاسال:اس سےمرادوہ سال ہےجس تاریخ سے پالیسی کا آغاز ہواا سے پالیسی کی اینیورسری (پالیسی کے آغاز کا سال)بھی کہاجا تا ہے۔

پریمیم :وہ رقم ہےجس کی مدمیں پالیسی جاری کی گئی۔ پالیسی کے پہلے سال کیلئے پریمئیم کی رقم کی پالیسی کے شیڈول میں وضاحت کی جاتی ہے۔اس کے بعد آنے والے



اس پالیسی سے کسی بھی جھے،اسٹینڈ رڈ پالیسی کی شرائط،فنڈ قوانین اور کسی بھی تحریر کمسی لفظ یاا ظہار میں، جو کسی مخصوص معنی سے منسلک ہوں، سے معنی بحوالہ ہو نگے خواہ کہیں بھی لکھے گئے ہوںاور جہاں'' مذکر''استعال ہوگا،اسے بحوالہ'' مونث' بھی تصور کیا جائے گااور'' واحد'' کے حوالے میں ''جمع'' کاصیغہ بھی شامل ہوگا وغیرہ وغیرہ۔

انظامی فیس:اس سے مرادوہ فیس ہے جوشرط نمبر(a)2.2 کے تحت پالیسی کے انتظامی اخراجات کی مدمیں چارج کی جائے گی۔

مپیک پر پیکیم :وہ پریمنیم جو پالیسی کے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ کیلیۓ مختص ہو، بیبک پریمینم کہلائے گا۔اس میں پالیسی سے منسلکہ کی بھی اضافی معاہد ے کے تحت پریمنیم شامل ہوگا جو یونٹ اکاؤنٹ سے فراہم کیا جاتا ہے۔سب سے پہلے اور بعد کے پریمنیمز کا تناسب فنڈ ز کے مامین مختص ہوگا جس کی پالیسی شیڈول میں وضاحت کی گئی ہے اور شرط نمبر 14 سے مشروط ہوگا۔

بڈپرائز(Bid Price): متعلقہ فنڈ کیلیے مخصوص دن پر بڈ پرائزدہ قیمت ہے جس پر کمپنی یونٹ اکاؤنٹ سے اس فنڈ کی مدمیں یونٹ کو ہذف کرتی ہےاور شرط نمبر 13 کے مطابق اس دن فنڈ میں/ سے منتقل کرتی ہے۔

(بوٹس ایلوکیشن فیصد): بیدہ فیصدی رقم ہے جو پر سینیم ایلوکیشن فیصد کے 100 فیصد سے تجاوز کرجانے کے بعد حاصل ہوتی ہے۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پر سیم)

کاروباری دن بقطیل کےعلاوہ کوئی بھی ایسادن کہ جب بینک عام طور پراپنے کاروباری امور کیلئے کرا چی میں کھلے ہوں، پالیسی کی اسٹینڈ رڈ شرائط کے تحت کوئی بھی نوٹس، ہدایات، درخواست یا شرط نمبر 2.4 کے مطابق کسی بھی کاروباری دن دو پہر 12:00 بج کے بعد نامز دچکہوں پر کمپنی کوموصول ہونے والے پریمنیم کو کپنی الگے کاروباری دن موصول تصورکر گی۔

کیش ویلیو: سے مراد پالیسی کے یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں نیٹس کے بڈ پرائز پر جموعی ویلیو ہے، جو متعلقہ دن پر قابلِ اطلاق ہو۔اس ویلیوکانعین یونٹ اکاؤنٹ میں نیٹس کی تعدادکوقابل اطلاق بڈ پرائز سے ضرب دینے سے ہوتا ہے۔نوٹ کرلیس کہیش ویلیو، ہیںک یش ویلیو+ ٹاپ اپ کیش ویلیو کے مساوی ہوگی۔

تاریخ آغاز: سے مرادوہ تانخ ہے کہ جس سے پالیسی کے پہلے سال کا آغاز ہوا، جس کی پالیسی شیڈ ول میں وضاحت کی گٹی ہے۔

سم**ینی:** سےمراد TPL لائف انشورنس کمیٹڈ ہے۔

کور چارج:اس سے مراد وہ رقم ہے جو کمپنی پالیسی کے ہر ماہ کے آغاز پراس پالیسی اور یونٹ ڈیڈکشن کے ذریعے فراہم کئے جانے والے اس پالیسی کے منسلکہ اضافی معاہدوں کے تحت بینیفٹ اشورڈ کی فراہمی کی مدمیں یونٹ اکاؤنٹ سے تفریق کرتی ہے۔

فری لک پیریٹہ: سے مرادوہ مدت ہے جس کے دوران شرط نمبر 3 کے تحت پالیسی اونر پالیسی واپس کرسکتا ہے اگروہ ان شرائط وضوابط سے کمل مطمئن نہ ہو۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنیم)



یہ لائف انشورنس پالیسی(اس دستاویز میں آئندہ بحوالہ پالیسیٰ مزکور ہوگی)TPL لائف انشورنس لمیٹڈ (اس دستاویز میں آئندہ بحوالہ کمپنیٔ مزکور ہوگی) نے فرد/افراد (جسکی پالیسی شیڈول میں پالیسی اونر کی حیثیت سے وضاحت کی گئی ہے) کوفرد(آئندہ بحوالہ لائف اشورڈ کے نام ہےتحریرہوگا) کی زندگی کے بیمہ کےطور پر جاری کی ہے۔

پروپوزل، ڈیکلیریشن (س) یا کوئی بھی بیان/ بیانات جو پالیسی اونراورلائف اشورڈ کی جانب سے پالیسی کے حوالے سے دیئے گئے ہوں،اس معاہدے کی بنیاد پر ہو تگے۔ اس کے تحت کمپنی کی جانب سے پالیسی شیڈول میں بیان کردہ پریمیم کی وصو لی اورریکلا کزیزشن کے بعد پالیسی تاریخ اجراء (جو پالیسی شیڈول میں بیان کی گئی ہے) سے مؤثر ہوجائے گی اور کمپنی پالیسی اونر کی جانب سے نامزد، جانشین یا تفویض ہونے والے فرد/ افرادکو پالیسی کے تحت بینیٹ اشورڈ (بیر کی رقم) واجب الا دا ہو نگے جو کہ اس صورت میں ہو نگے جن کی مدیس صانت دی گئی اور جن کا ذکر پالیسی شیڈول میں کیا گیا ہے۔

اس پالیسی دستاویز میں شرط نمبر 3 میں بیان کردہ دفعات کے مطابق پالیسی کی تاریخ اجراء ہے 14 دن کے فری لک پریڈ (رعائق مدت) کے اندر پالیسی قابلِ واپسی ہوگی۔

اجراءآ رڈیننں 2000 کی ثق(2)16 کے تحت بیہ پالیسی اور متعلقہ اضافی معاہدے،اگر ہوں،توانہیں بحوالہ''انڈ ویجوکل لائف یونٹ لنکڈ'' (تکمپنی کے قانونی فنڈ) استعمال کیاجائےگا۔

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پریمنم) پالیسی شیڈول،اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی کی شرائط اورفنڈ قوانین جواس پالیسی پر قابل اطلاق ہوں اور کمپنی کی جانب سے جاری کر دہ کوئی خاص شرائط یاتحریر جواس پالیسی سے متعلق ہوں اور بیتمام اس پالیسی کے معاہدے کے ثبوت کا ایک حصہ ہونگی اور کمپنی کی ذمہ داری ہر وقت ان تمام سے مشروط ہوگی۔

پالیسی شیڈول میں بیان کردہ تاریخ اجراء پر کمپنی کی اتھارٹی کی جانب سے دستخط کیا گیا ہے۔

چيف الكَّز يَكْثِوا فَيسر

پالیسی نمبر:_____

مجازآ فيسر

اسٹینڈرڈ پالیسی شرائط (ریگولر پر سیئیم)

03	تہمیدیاورلا گوشق
05	بېرىدى تورىل بو س تويىش
10	تریقی تموی
11	یں فری لک پیریڈ(رعائق مدت)
12	ى بىغە بېرىچە ئاملى ^ي يونىڭ اكاۋنىڭ
14	 بینیف اشورژ (بیمه کی رقم)
16	ميچه، بأنه بليه
17	پر تیکیز کادا نیگی پر تیکیز کادا نیگی
20	په را د ا ل
21	محصول کاری
21	محصول کاری سریفر دویلیو ترایی سریک
23	مسكميت
23	تراميم
24	فنذرز لى تنبديلى
25	متقتبل تے پر پیکیز کے لئے نٹی ہوایات
25	نامزدگی
25	پریمنیم کی وصولی میں غفلت
25	منسوخي ميں تا خير
26	محصول کاری اورقا نون سازی
27	ىينى <i>ش بىن ت</i> ېد يكى
27	کرنبی
27	سودکی حد بندی
28	جنس باعمر کےحوالے سےغلط بیانی
28	دعووں کا تصفیہ
29	پالیسی کی خصوصی شرائط میں تبدیلی
29	مخصوص قانون
29	فنذ کےقوانین

